CPFSK Demodulation Techniques



Under the supervision of

"

" "

" " **Prof. Anil Mahanta**

Department of Electronics and Communication Engineering

Indian Institute of Technology, Guwahati

Oc{."4229""



CERTIFICATE

It is certified that the work contained in the thesis entitled "CPFSK Demodulation Techniques", submitted by Kanchan Mishra with roll number 03010242, in the partial fulfillment for the degree of Bachelor of Technology has been carried out under my supervision and this work has not been submitted elsewhere for any other degree.

Date:

"

"

Prof. Anil Mahanta Department of ECE IIT Guwahati

"

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

"

"

"

"

K'y kuj "vq" gzr tguu" o {"i tcvkwf g" vq" o {"i wkf g" cpf " o gpvqt" Rtqh0'Cpkd' O cj cpvc" hqt" j ku" r gtukuvgpv" ghhqtvu."gpvj wukcuo "cpf "gpeqwtci go gpv" f wtkpi "vj g"r tqlgev" cpf "hqt" uj ctkpi "j ku" vko g"cpf "npqy ngf i g"y kj "o g0'

K'co "cnuq" y cpmhwd' y "cm'o { "htkgpfu" cpf" dcwej "o cvgu" hqt" y gkt" i qqf" eqor cp{"fwtkpi "o {" uvc{ "kp" KKV" I wy cj cvk0"

Ky qwf "nhng" vq" y cpm'cpf "f gf lecvg" y ku" y guku" vq"o { "r ctgpvu." hqt" y g" wphckhpi "go qvkqpcn" uwr r qtv" y g{ "j cxg"r tqxkf gf " o g" y kj ." y tqwi j qwi" y g" hqwt" { gctu" qh" gpi kpggtkpi 0' " Cpf " hkpcm{."K'y cpm'I qf "Cm ki j v{." hqt" y j cvgxgt" K'j cxg" cej kgxgf "kp" nkhg" ku" qpn{"y tqwi j "j ku" j gm." cpf "cp"gzr tguukqp" qh'j ku'y km0'

> Mcpej cp'O kuj tc." F gr ctvo gpv'qh'GEG." KKV/0I wy cj cvk" O c{ ''42290'

Contents

| List | of Figures | (vi) |
|--------------|---|------|
| List | of Tables | (ix) |
| 1. | Introduction | 1 |
| 1.1 | Background | 1 |
| 1.2 | Literature Survey | 3 |
| 1.3 | Aim of the Project | 5 |
| 1.4 | Contributions | 5 |
| 1.5 | Thesis Organization | 7 |
| 2. | CPFSK modulation | 9 |
| 2.1 | Trellis-based CPFSK modulation | 10 |
| 2.1.1 | Results and Discussions | 10 |
| 2.2 | FSM-based CPFSK modulation | 11 |
| 2.3 | Spectral characteristics of CPFSK signal | 13 |
| 2.4 | Conclusions | 15 |
| 3. | Coherent demodulation schemes for CPFSK | 16 |
| 3.1 | VA based Coherent demodulation of MSK | 16 |
| 3.1.1 | Results and Discussions | 17 |
| 3.2 | Correlation filter based demodulation | 18 |
| 3.3 | ZCD based Coherent demodulation of CPFSK | 19 |
| 3.3.1 | Carrier and Clock Recovery | 20 |
| 3.3.2 | Implementation Issues | 20 |
| 3.3.3 2 A | Conclusions | 21 |
| 3.4 | Conclusions | |
| 4. | Non-coherent demodulation of CPFSK | 23 |
| 4.1 | CPFSK as a special case of FSK | 23 |
| 4.1.1 | FM detector-type FSK demodulator | 23 |
| 4.1.1.1 | Implementation Issues | 24 |

| 4.1.1.2 | Results and Discussions | 25 |
|---------|--|-----|
| 4.1.2 | Matched-filter type FSK demodulator | 25 |
| 4.1.2.1 | Implementation Issues | 26 |
| 4.2 | Non-coherent CPFSk demodulation techniques | 29 |
| 4.2.1 | Non-coherent FM demodulation | 29 |
| 4.2.1.1 | Implementation issues | 30 |
| 4.2.1.2 | Results and Discussions | 31" |
| 4.2.2 | Decision mechanism 1 | 31 |
| 4.2.2.1 | Results and Discussions | 31 |
| 4.2.3 | Decision mechanism 2 | 32 |
| 4.2.3.1 | Results and Discussions | 32 |
| 4.3 | Correlation filter based demodulation technique | 35 |
| 4.3.1 | Results and Discussions | 37 |
| 4.4 | ZCD based non-coherent CPFSK demodulation | 38 |
| 4.4.1 | Implementation issues | 40 |
| 4.4.2 | Results and Discussions | 41 |
| " | | |
| 5. | Summary | 42 |
| 5.1 | Summary | 42 |
| 5.2 | Possible Future Extensions | 42 |
| " | | |
| " | | |
| | | |
| " | | |
| " | | |
| " | | |
| " | | |
| " | | |
| " | | |
| " | | |

.

List of Figures

Chapter 2

| Hki wtg"408" """ | *c+"Kprw'dk√uxtgco"" """ *d+"Eqttgurqpfkpi"rjcug/xtgg" | " | " | " | " | '"""*33+" |
|---------------------|---|--------------------------|------------|-----------|---------|-----------------------|
| Hki wtg"404" "" | *c+' K prw'dk/'uvtgco'''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''' | " | " | " | " | '"""¥33+ [#] |
| Hki wtg"405" " | OUM'uvcvg''tcpukskqp"fkcitco" | " | " | " | " | '"""*35+" |
| Hki wtg"406" " | Rqy gt '\ur gevtcri'f gpukv{ ''qh'ERHUM'\uk *c+ Nkpgct '\uecrg'*d+'f D'\uecrg'' '' | i pcn' | " | " | " | '"""*36+'' |
| Hkiwtg"407" " | RUF "eqorctkuqp"qh'IOUM 'OUM 'C | pf ' <mark>'S R</mark> U | M ' | " | " | '"""*36+'' |
| Hki wtg"408" " | RUF "eqorctkuqp"qh'ERHUM'ukipcnu" | 'y ky ''xc | ct{kpi"c | o qf wrev | kqp'kpf | gz'"""***37+'' |

Chapter 3

| Hkiwtg"508" " | 'O qf grlhqt''dlpct { 'O UM'cpf ''eqj gtgpv'f gvg i cwuulcp''pqlug'' | evkqp"kp"y | j kvg'"' | " | '"""*38+" |
|-------------------|---|----------------------|---------------------|-------------------|-----------------------|
| Hki wtg'504" | Rj cug/ "\tgnku'hqt'O UM" " | " | " | " | '"""*39+'' |
| Hkiwtg"505" | Eqorctkuqp"qh"DGT"rgthqtocpeg"hqt"dkpc Pqp"ER/HUM'ykj "eqjgtgpv"fgvgevkqp"kp"y | t{'ERHUN jkvg'Icw | v1*j?20 .ukcp"pq | 7+"cpf "" kug. | '''''**39+" |
| Hkiwtg''506" " | Drqenif kci tco "qh"qr vko wo "eqj gtgpv"tgegk | kgt" | " | " | ' ''''* 3: +'' |
| Hkiwtg''507'' | $\ EF$ 'dcugf 'eqj gt gpv'f go qf wrcvqt''' " | " | " | " | ' ''''* 3; +'' |
| Hki wtg'508'' | Tgcnk{cvkqp"qh"c"\gtq/Etquukpi "Fgvgevqt0" | " | " | " | '"""*43+" |
| Hki wtg"509" " | Kør w/dk/uvtgco "cpf "eqttgur qpf kpi "køvgi to | vqt"qwwr v | w" | " | '"""*43+" |
| Hki wtg'50 " " | DGT 'r gthqto cpeg''qh'\ EF 'dcugf 'eqj gtgpv | ERHUM | go qf w | rcvqt" | '"""*44+'' |

"

Chapter 4

| Hkiwtg"603" | HO "fgvgevqt/v{rg"HUM"fgoqfwncvqt" """ | '""*46+" |
|--------------------|---|---------------------------------|
| Hkiwtg'604'' '' | Ukornkhkgf "fgoqfwncykqp"urgevtwo"hqt"ocvejgf/hknygt"""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""" | ' "" *47+" |
| Hki wtg"605" " | Eqj gtgpv'O cvej gf/hknygt 'HUM'f go qf wacvqt. | *48+ |
| Hkiwtg"606" " | Pqp/eqjgtgpv'HUM'fgoqfwrcykqp'ykj'urgevtcm{"ocvejgf"" " hkngtu"cpf"gpxgnqrg"fgvgevkqp0 | '" " \$48+" |
| Hkiwtg'607" " | 'O cvej gf 'O ctm'cpf 'Ur ceg'hknygtu" " " " | ' ''' *49+'' |
| Hkiwtg"608" " | Higs wgpe { 'tgur qpug''qh''o cvej gf 'hknygtu''qdvckpgf ''wukpi ''' " gs wkt krrng''HKT 'hknygt 'f guki p'' | '' " *49+'' |
| Hkiwtg"608" " | Htgs wgpe { 'tgur qpug''qh''o cwej gf 'hknygtu''qdvckpgf ''wukpi ''' '' y kpf qy ''HKT 'hknygt 'f guki p'' | '"" ^{\$\$} 4: +" |
| Hkiwtg"60" | Dcuke"uvt wewvtg"qh"c"ERHUM"tgegkxgt."gormq{kpi"c"pqp/eqjgtgpv" HO"fgoqfwncvqt" | ******4; +" |
| Hkiwtg'60, '"' | *c+'Xqnxci g"xu'Higs wgpe{ 'r nqv'qh'c'unqr g'f gvgevqt """""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""" | '""*52+" |
| Hki wtg"6082" " | *c+'Dnqem'f kci tco "qh'cp"gpxgnqr g'f gvgevqt''' """""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""" | ' "" \$52+'' |
| Hkiwtg"603" " | P qp/eqj gtgpv'HO 'f go qf wrcvqt''dmeni' " " | ' ''' \$2+'' |
| Hki wtg"6034" " | *c+'RUF ''qh''y g''\tcpuo kvgf ''uki pcn' " " " " " *d+'DGT ''xu''UP T ''r gthqto cpeg0'6F O 4" | ' '''* 54+'' |
| Hki wtg"6035" " | *c+'RUF ''qh''y g''\tcpuo kvgf ''uki pcn''''' " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " " | ' '' *55+'' |
| Hki wtg"6036" " | DGT''r gthqto cpeg'hqt''F O ''4.''cv'j ?207.''y kj ''f cvc/tcvg''' " *c+4622dr u'*d+'T?4:2''ndr u'' | ' ""* 56+" |
| Hki wtg'6087" " | DGT"r gthqto cpeg"hqt"F O/4."cv*c+T?522"dr u."j ?204"" *d+T?4622"dr u."j ?207" | ' '''^{\%}5 6+'' |
| Hki wtg"6038" | *c+'RUF "qh'yj g''tcpuo kwgf "uki pcn" " " " " " *d+'DGT ''xu''UP T''r gthqto cpeg0'6F O 4" | ' '''* 57+'' |

| Hkiwtg"603:" | KS 'f go qf wrcvqt'''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''' |
|--------------------|---|
| Hkiwtg'603;" | Vj gqtgvlecn'tgcnl{cvlqp"qh'eqttgncvqt"tgegkxgt"************************************ |
| Hki wtg"6042" " | *c+'RUF ''qh''y g''\tcpuo kwgf ''uki pcn'''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''' |
| Hkiwtg"6043" " | DGT 'r gthqto cpeg''qh"'vgrgo gvt { 'u{uvgo """""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""" |
| Hki wtg"6044" " | DGT'r gthqto cpeg''qh'"eqttgrcvkqp'tgegkxgt''y kj '''''******************************* |
| Hki wtg"6045" " | $\ EF $ "dcugf "pqp/eqj gtgpv" ERHUM "f go qf wrcvqt """""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""" |
| Hki wtg"6046" " | F gekukqp"o cnkpi "kp"c"\ EF "dcugf "f go qf wrcvqt."wukpi "r j cug"""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""""" |
| Hkiwtg'6047" " | DGT 'r gthqto cpeg''qh'pqp/eqj gtgpv'\ EF 'dcugf 'tgegkxgt''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''' |
| " | |
| " | |
| | " |
| " | |
| " | |
| | |
| " | |
| " | |
| " | |
| " | |
| " | |
| | |
| | |
| " | |
| " | |
| " | |
| " | |
| " | |
| " | |
| | |
| " | |
| " | |
| " | |

List of Tables

| Vcdrg''308'' | Kpvgtpcvkqpcn/uvcpfctfu'kp''eqoowpkecvkqp.''ykj'ERHUM'cu'vjg''' ''''''*4+'' rtghgttgf''oqfwncvkqp''uejgog'']Í''Tcrrcrqtv.''V0_'' | | | | |
|---|---|--|--|--|--|
| Vcdrg''40B'' *c+''Ucvg''\tcpukkkqp''\cdrg''*d+''qwr w''{2m'\cdrg''*e+''qwr w''{3m'\cdrg'''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''''' | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| " | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |

Chapter 1 Introduction

1.1 Background

"

"

ERHUM'ku''c''pqp/rkpgct''o qf wrckqp''uej go g'']3_0'Eqpkpwqwu''r j cug''htgs wgpe { ''uj khv'ng{kpi '' *ERHUM+'' ku''r qvgpvkcm{ '' cp'' cwtcevkxg'' o qf wrckqp'' uej go g'' hqt '' wug'' qp'' ej cppgru'' y j qug'' r gthqto cpeg'' ku'' nlo kgf '' d{ '' yj gto cri' pqkug. Eqpvkpwqwu/r j cug'' htgs wgpe { ''uj khv' ng{kpi '' *ERHUM+''tghgtu''vq''cp''HUM'o qf wrckqp''uej go g'' y j gtgkp'' yj g'' r j cug''ku''eqpuvtckpgf ''vq''dg'' eqpvkpwqwu''f wtkpi ''c''u{o dqn''vcpukskqp0'Vj wu.''kv''cnq''j cu''c''o go qt {0'Vj g''eqpuvtckpv''qh'' eqpvkpwqwu'' r j cug'' chbgewu'' yj g'' uki pcri' kp'' y tgg'' ko r qtvcpv'' y c{u3+Vtcpukgpv'' ghbgewu'' ctg'' nguugpgf ''cv'yj g'''u{o dqn''vcpukskqpu.''yj gtgd{ ''qhbgtkpi ''ur gevtcn''dcpf y kf yj ''cf xcpvci gu'']4_0'' Cu.'ERHUM'j cu''o gtgn{ ''urqr g'f kueqpvkpwkskgu.''cpf ''pq''urgr ''f kueqpvkpwkskgu.''uq'ku''RUF ''U*h#e'' 3 h⁶''.''yj gtgd{ ''tguwnkpi 'kp'rcuvgt'f gec{ .'cpf ''uo cngt'dcpf y kf yj 0'4+ O go qt { .'ko r qugf ''w qp'' y g''y cxghqto ''d{ ''eqpvkpwqwu''r j cug''vcpukskqpu.''ko r tqxgu''r gthqto cpeg''d{ ''r tqxkf kpi ''hqt'' y g'wug'qh'ugxgtcri'u{o dqni'u{o cmg''c'f gekukqp''tcyj gt'yj cp''y g''o qtg'eqo o qp''cr tqcej ''qh'' o cmkpi ''kpf gr gpf gpv''u{o dqni'd{/u{o dqn''f gekukqpu0'5+'''Ukpeg.''qpn{ ''r j cug''ku''o qf wrcyf.'' ERHUM'j cu'c'eqpuvcpv'gpxgnqr g']5.'6_0'Vj ku''cmqy u'wug''qh''c'ej gcr .''r qy gt/ghhelgpv'Ercuu'' E''co r nkhgt0'Vj gtg''ku''pq''kpygtóo qf wrcykqp''f kuqtykqp''kp''co r nkhgt.''cpf ''y wu''pq''ur gevt wo '' ur rcwgt0'

Dgukf gu. 'ý g''eqpuvcpv'gpxgnqr g''ku''cr r tqr tkcvg'hqt 'pqpnkpgct ''ej cppgnu. ''cu''kv'y km'gzr gtkgpeg'' hgy gt ''cf xgtug ''ghigewu''y cp ''c '' pqp/eqpuvcpv''gpxgnqr g''uki pcn0'I gpgtcm{. ''y qwi j . ''y g''ecpøv'' ectt { '' cu'' o cp{ '' dkwuluge '' kp '' c'' i kxgp '' dcpf y kf y '' y ky '' ERHUM' cu'' y g'' ecp '' y kj '' nkpgct '' o qf wncvkqp '' *g0 0'' DRUM' y ky '' us wctg'' tqqv' tckugf '' equkpg+.'' dgecwug'' y g'' wug'' qpn{ '' qpg'' eqqtf kpcvg'*r j cug+'cpf ''ki pqtg''y g''qy gt '*tcf kwu+0'J qy gxgt. ''cp''cf f gf ''cwtcevkqp''qh''ERO ''ku'' y g''tkej ''xctkgv{ ''qh'y c{u'\q'f gvgev'ky'ó''tcpi kpi ''htqo ''ej gcr ''cpf ''cxgtci g''DGT ''r gthqto cpeg.'' vq''gzr gpukxg''cpf ''qp''Xkgtdk'Cri qtkj o '']7_.''q''i kxg''qr vko wo ''DGT ''r gthqto cpeg0'Cv' "ý g'uco g'vko g."ý gtg"gzkuv'uko r ng"qr vko wo "cpf "uwd/qr vko wo "pqp/eqj gtgpv"f go qf wncvkqp" uej go gu"cu"y gm0

Dgecwug" qh" ý g" cdqxg/o gpvkqpgf" cf xcpvci gu." ERHUM' uej go gu" ctg" ý g" rtghgttgf" o qf wncvkqp"uej go gu"kp"o quv"qh"ý g"y ktgnguu"eqo o wpkecvkqp"cr r necvkqpu0'Co r nkhgt"equv" ku"tqwi j n{ "r tqr qt vkqpcn'vq"kw"r qy gt."cpf "RCu"f qo kpcvg"ý g"equv"qh"dcug"uvcvkqpu0'Qp"ý g" qý gt"j cpf."gzr gpukxg"cpf 'r qy gt/j wpi t{ "f gvgevqtu"ctgpøv'y gneqo g"kp"j cpf ugvu"gkj gt0'Uq."" f gvgevkqp"vtcf g/qhhu'i kxg"uqo g'f guki p"htggf qo 0'Uqo g"qh'ý g"kpvgtpcvkqpcn'uvcpf ctf u'wukpi " ERHUM'o qf wncvkqp"uej go g."j cxg"dggp"vcdwncvgf 'kp"Vcdng"30"

 Table 1.1.International standards in communication, with CPFSK as the preferred modulation

 scheme [© Rappaport, T.]

"

"

| Name of | Frequency | Channel | Bit rate | Modulation | Access |
|---------|--------------|-------------|----------|---------------|--------------|
| system | (MHz) | width (kHz) | (kb/s) | scheme | scheme |
| I UO " | :;2/;37"o/d" | 422" | 4920 " | I O UM' | VFOC.": 138" |
| | | | | | ej lecttlgt" |
| EV/4" | :;2/;37"o/d" | 322" | 94" | Dkpct{'ERHUM' | HFOC" |
| FGEV" | :;2/;37"o/d" | 394: " | 3374" | I O UM' | VFOC."34146" |
| | | | | | ej lecttlgt" |

O kpko wo /uj khv'ng{kpi "*O UM+"ku'c'ur gekch'cpf "uko r nguv'ecug''qh'ERHUM 'y kj " o qf wrcvkqp" kpf gz "j ? 2070'O kpko wo "uj khv'ng{kpi "*O UM+"ku'c"eqpuvcpv'gpxgnqr g."ur gevtcm{/ghhekgpv' o qf wrcvkqp"uej go g"]8_"y j kej "j cu"nqpi "dggp"wugf "kp"f ki kcn'o qdkrg"tcf kq"cr r necvkqpu" kpenvf kpi " yj g" eqo o wpkecvkqpu" uvcpf ctf u" uvej " cu" F ki kcn' Gwtqr gcp" Eqtf nguu" Vgrgeqo o wpkecvkqpu"*F GEV+"cpf "I mqdcn'U{ uvgo "hqt"O qdkrg"Eqo o wpkecvkqpu"*I UO +"]9_.']: _.']; _0%p"cff kkqp'vq'kwu'ur gevtcn'g hhekgpe{.''O UM'j cu'c'i qqf "gttqt"r gthqto cpeg"cpf " ugth/u{ pej tqpk kpi "ecr cdkrkv{"]32_0%u"uko r nekv{"nkgu"kp"yj g"xctkgv{"qh'uej go gu"cxckrcdrg" hqt"kwu'f go qf wrcvkqp0I O UM'ecp"dg"xkgy gf "cu'c'f gtkxcvkxg"qh'O UM0%p"I O UM 'y g"ukf g/ ndgu"ctg"hwtyj gt"tgf wegf "d{"r cuukpi "y g"o qf wrcvkpi "P T\ "f cvc"y cxghqto "y tqwi j "c"r tg/ o qf wrcvkqp"I cwuckcp"r wng/uj cr kpi "hkngt0'Dcug"dcpf "I cwuckcp"r wng"uj cr kpi "uo qqyj gu" yj g"r j cug" vtclgevqt { "qh'yj g"O UM'uki pcn "cpf "j gpeg" uvcdknk gu" vj g"kpuvcpvcpgqwu" htgs wgpe { "xctkcvkqpu'qxgt 'vko g0'V j ku'j cu'vj g"ghhgev'qh" eqpukf gtcdn { 'tgf wekpi 'vj g'ukf g/mdg0''

ERHUM' o qf wrevkqp" y kj " - 1/422" MJ | " cu" ý g" htgs wgpe { " f gxkevkqp" ku" ý g" r tgbgttgf " o qf wrevkqp"uej go g'ky"ý g"f guki p"qh"4/6/T J | "THIKH'wr lf qy p"eqpxgtvgt04/."6/"cpf ": /"hgxgri" ERHUM'o qf wrevkqp"uej go g"ku"cmq"wugf "kp"Dtqcf dcpf "Y ktgrguu"KR"u { uvgo u"cpf "Y ktgrguu" KR"r qkpv'vq"r qkpv'u { uvgo u. "wkhk kpi "ý g"ur gevt wo "kp"dqý " ý g" negpugf "dcpf u"*922"O J | ." 307I J | ."405I J | ."407I J | ."409/40 I J | "cpf "5/65/50 I J | +"cpf "wpnlegpugf "dcpf u"*; 22O J | ." 406I J | "cpf "70 I J | +"cpf "ecr cdng"qh"f ghxgtkpi "f cvc"ur ggf u"qh"wr vq"6O dr u0'O qtgqxgt." O UM' o qf wrevgf " o knko gvgt" y cxg" uvd/ecttlgt" ctg" i gpgtevgf " hqt" tcf kq" qxgt" hkdgt" cr r nlecvkqpu"]33_0'Vtgnku/eqf gf "ERHUM"ku"wugf "hqt"o ketq/egmvct "y ktgrguu"cr r nlecvkqpu"]34_0Rqy gt/nlpg"eqo o wplecvkqp "&RNE+"j cu"cp"cf xcpvci g'vj cv'kv'ecp'wug"gzkuvkpi "hcekkklgu" hqt"eqo o wplecvkqp."dwi"kv'o c { "pqv'dg"uvkkcdng"hqt"y kf g/dcpf "uki pcn'vtcpuo kuukqp"f wg"vq" y g'pcwstg'qh'yi g'r qy gt/nlpg0"J gpeg."cf cr vkxg'ERHUM'o qf wrevkqp"uej go g"tqdwuv'q"f ctuj " r qy gt/nlpg"ej cppgn'eqpf kkqp"hkpf u"cr r nlecvkqp"kp"RNE"]35_0'Vj g"o qf wrevkqp"r ctco gvgtu" ctg"kpkkcnk gf "cpf "cf lwuvgf "f wtlvpi "y g"f cvc"vtcpuo kuukqp"y kj qw?kpyttwr v'd { "wukpi " https" r tqdkpi " yej pls wg0' ERHUM" ko r ngo gpvcvkqpu" ctg" cnq" uvkscdng" kp" o cp{" vgno gvt { " cr r nlecvkqpu"]36_0'

1.2 Literature Survey

"

Vj g"o quv"gz vgpukxg"y qtm"qp"ERO "cpf "ERHUM"uki pcni'y cu'f qpg"d{ "Cwrkp"cpf "Uwpf dgti "]37."38."39."3: _0'F wg"vq"yj gkt "cwtcevkxg"r tqr gtvkgu. "ERHUM"uej go gu. "kp"r ctvkewrct"I O UM" dgeco g'vj g"r tghgttgf "o qf wrcvkqp"uej go g"kp"o quv"qh"vj g'y ktgrguu"cr r rkecvkqp"uvcpf ctf u. "cu" o gpvkqpgf " kp" r tgxkqwu" ugevkqp0' Qh" rcvg." vj gkt" cr r rkecvkqp" kp" wpeqpxgpvkqpcn' ctgcu" qh" Rqy gt/rkpg"eqo o wpkecvkqp"cpf 'vgrgo gvt{ 'j cu'cruq"dggp"gzr rqtgf "]35."36_0"

Vj g"qr vko wo "tgegkxgt" hqt"c"ERHUM'uki pcn'eqpukuvu" qh"c"eqttgrcvqt" hqmqy gf "d{"c"O N" ugs wgpeg" f gvgevqt" vj cv' ugctej gu" vj g" r cvj u" vj tqwi j " vj g" uvcvg" vtgrnku" hqt" vj g" o koko wo " Gwenkf gcp"f kuvcpeg'r cvj 0'Vj g"Xkvgtdk'cri qtkij o " ku"cp"ghhkekgpv'o gvj qf "hqt"r gthqto koji 'vj ku" ugctej 0'Vj g"o czko wo "nkngnkj qqf "ugs wgpeg'tgegkxgt" cr r gctu'vq"j cxg"vj g" dguv'eqo r tqo kug" dgw ggp"r qy gt"cpf "dcpf y kf vj "ghhkekgpe{0'Vj g"tgegr vkqp"uej go g"ku"dcugf "qp" vj g"Xkvgtdk' cni qtkj o " kp" yi g" uco g" o cppgt" kpvtqf wegf " d{" Hqtpg{"]33_" hqt" dcugdcpf " f ki kcn" vtcpuo kuukqp0%p'hcev."Hqtpg{"]34_"cnuq'uj qy gf "yi cv'yi g"Xkgtdk'cni qtkyi o "eqwrf "dg"wugf "cu" c" dcuku" hqt"c"f go qf wrcvqt " hqt "O UM" uki pcnu0'O UM" uki pcnu" ctg" ERHUM' uki pcnu" y kyi "c" o qf wrcvkqp"tcvg"qh" 0'Vj g"eqo r ngz kv{ "qh" yi g"f geqf kpi "cni qtkyi o "y j gtg"y g"cuuwo g"yi cv' yi g" tgegkxgt" o cngu" c" o cz ko wo /nkngnkj qqf " *O N+" f gekukqp" d{" o gcpu" qh" yi g" Xkgtdk' cni qtkyi o "ku'r tqr qtvkqpcn'vq''yi g"pwo dgt"qh'uvcvgu"qh'yi g" tcpuo kvgt0'

Vj wu."Hqtpg{"]7_f kuewuugf "yj g"wug"qh"yj g"Xkgtdk"cni qtkj o "hqt"f gvgevkqp"qh"eqj gtgpv" ERHUM' cpf." kp" r ct kewret." y g" o qf wre kqp" kpf gz" 207" ecug" uwif kgf " d{ "F gDwf c" y cu" gzco kpgf 0' "Vj ku" y cu" hqmqy gf "d{" ugxgtcn' cwgo r w' cv' hkpf kpi " cp" qr vko wo " ERHUM" f go qf wrcvkqp"uej go g"qp"uko krct"nkpgu0'Qp"r ctcmgn"nkpgu."y qtm"y cu"qp"hqt"eqttgrcvkqp" hknygt "dcugf "qr vko wo "eqj gtgpv" cpf "pqp/eqj gtgpv" f go qf wrcykqp" uej go gu0'Rgnej cv" et al. f kuewuugf " y g" f kucpeg" r tqr gt kgu" cpf. " j gpeg." j ki j " UP T" r gthqto cpeg" qh" eqj gtgpvn{" f gygevgf "ERHUM'y cxghqto u"hqt" y q"cpf "y tgg"dk/qdugtxcylqp" kpygtxcnu"]3; _. Kp"cff kkqp." y ku"r cr gt "f kuewuugf "qr vko wo "eqj gtgpv"f go qf wrcvkqp"y kj "kphkpkg"qdugtxcvkqp"kpvgtxcv0" F g'Dwf c'']42_'f kuewuugf ''y g''r gthqto cpeg''qh''eqj gtgpv'ERHUM'y ky ''c''o qf wrcykqp''kpf gz ''qh'' 207"cpf "i kxgp"c"ugh"/u{pej tqpk kpi "tgegkxgt"uxtwewtg"hqt"y ku"ecug0'Rgnej cv"cpf "Cf co u"]43_"f kuewuugf "y g"o kpko wo "r tqdcdkrkv{ "qh"dkv"gttqt"hqt"pqp/eqj gtgpv"tgegkxgt"hqt"y g" y tgg/dk/qdugtxcvkqp"kpvgtxcn'cpf 'y g{ ''j cxg'uj qy p''y cv'y g''nqy ''UP T''r gthqto cpeg'ecp''dg'' guko cvgf "d{"y g"cxgtci g"o cvej gf "hkngt"eqpegr v0'V jg"r gthqto cpeg"qh"eqj gtgpv"cpf "pqp/ eqj gtgpv'ERHUM'y kj "xct{kpi "qdugtxcvkqp"kpvgtxcnu"j cu"dggp"kpxguvki cvgf "kp"]44_0'KV'j cu" dggp"qdugtxgf "y cv'hqt"pqp/eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp."c"o qf wrcvkqp"kpf gz "qh'20937"cpf "cp" qdugtxcvkqp'kpvgtxcn'qh'7/dkv'r gtkqf u'i kxgu''y g''qr vko wo ''r gthqto cpeg0' "

J qy gxgt. 'ERHUM'uki pcn'ecp"cnuq"dg'tgxtkgxgf 'xkc"pqp/eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp"vgej pks wgu." y j kej "ctg"crrtqrtkcvg"hqt"o wnk/rcvj "hcf kpi "ej cppgn/0'Kp"tgegpv'vko gu."cwgpvkqp"j cu"dggp" f kxgtvgf "vq"vj g"cpcn{uku"qh"pqp/eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp"uej go gu"hqt"ERHUM']45_0'Ukpeg." pqp/eqj gtgpv' HUM." cpf " vj wu" pqp/eqj gtgpv' ERHUM' ctg" o qtg" eqo o qp" kp" tgcn/nkhg" crrnkecvkqpu." vj g" pggf " vq" cpcn{|| g" pqp/eqj gtgpv' f go qf wrcvkqp" uej go gu" cwqo cvkecm{ " hqmqy u0'Cnuq" nkgtcwtgu" uwi i guv' vj cv" cu" f cvc" tcvgu" kpetgcug." vj g" r gthqto cpeg" qh" pqp/ eqj gtgpv'uej go gu"hwt vj gt"kortqxgu0J gpeg."y kj "f cvc"tcvgu'uqctkpi "j ki j gt"cpf "j ki j gt."vj g" r quukdkk{ "qh"pqp/eqj gtgpv"uej go gu"umkpi "ý g"htqpv"ugcv"ku"xgt { "j ki j 0'Gxgp"cv"o qf gtcvg" f cvc"tcvgu. "cu"kp"vgngo gtke" qr gtcvkqpu. "pqp/eqj gtgpv" f go qf wrcvkqp"uej go gu" j cxg"dggp" uj qy p"vq" j cxg"ucvkuhcevqt { "DGT"cv"r tcevkecn"UP T"u"]46_0'Tgegpvn{. ."| gtq/etquukpi "dcugf " ERHUM'f go qf wrcvqtu'j cxg"cnuq"dggp"uwkf kgf."cpf "kpxguvki cvgf "]47_.'hqt"O UM'uej go gu"kp" r ctvkewrct." cpf " j cxg" dggp" hqwpf " vq" j cxg" c" r gthqto cpeg" kp" vgto u" qh" DGT." yj cv" ku" crr tqzko cvgn{ "307"f D"kphgtkqt"vq"qr vko wo "Xksgtdk"cni qtkj o "dcugf "O UM'f go qf wrcvkqp." y gqtgvkecm{." cpf " crr tqzko cvgn{ ." 407" f D" kphgtkqt" kp" cewcn' uko wrcvkqpu0' Rtcevkecn' tgcrkł cvkqp"o c{ "f gi tcf g"yj g"r gthqto cpeg" hwtyj gt.'tguvnkpi "kp"ctqwpf '5/6'f D'f gi tcf cvkqp0' Vj qwi j "pqp/qr vko cn"yj ku"ercuu"qh'o gyj qf u"ku"hct"uko r ngt"vq"ko r ngo gpv'yj cp"yj g"qr vko cn' o gyj qf "qh"yj g"eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp"eqo dkpgf "y kyj "yj g"Xksgtdk"cni qtkyj o ."y j kej " j cu" dggp"r tqxgf "d{ "c"eqo r ctkuqp"dgw ggp"yj gkt"r gthqto cpeg"cpf "eqo r ngzks{0'

1.3 Aim of the Project

Vj g" cko " qh' y g" r tqlgev' y qtm' ku" vq" ko r ngo gpv' cpf " kpxguvki cvg" xctkqwu" ERHUM' f go qf wrcvkqp" vgej pls wgu0' Y g" cko " vq" i gpgtcvg" ERHUM' uki pcnu" cv' xctkqwu" o qf wrcvkqp" kpf gz gu. "cpf "eqo r ctg" y gkt "ur gevtchej ctcevgtkuvkeu "kp" vgto u"qh'r qy gt" ur gevtchf gpuks{."cpf " dcpf / y kf y "tgs wktgo gpv0' Vj g" pgzv' ucci g" ku" vq" f go qf wrcvg" y g" ERHUM' uki pcnu" eqttwr vgf " f wg" vq" c" pqku{ "qt" hcf kpi "ej cppgr0' Vj g" encuu" qh" ERHUM' f go qf wrcvkqp" vgej pls wgu" ecp" dg" dtqcf n{ "encuukhgf "cu" Eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp" vgej pls wgu" cpf "P qp/eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp" wej pls wgu0' Vj tqwi j " y g" r tqlgev." y g" y kuj " vq" r tgugpv' c" eqo r ctcvkxg" uwwf {" qh' xctkqwu" eqj gtgpv' cpf "pqp/eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp" uej go gu. "y gkt "ko r ngo gpvcvkqp" eqo r ngzks{."cpf " DGT" r gthqto cpeg0' " Vj g" hqewu" qh' qwt" y qtm' ku" qp" gzr mtkpi " xctkqwu" pqp/eqj gtgpv' f go qf wrcvkqp" vgej pls wgu0'Dcugf "qp" y g" tguwnu" qdvckpgf ." y g" cko " vq" dg" cdmg" vq" uwi i guv" r quukdng" cr r nkecvkqpu" qh' y g" pgp/eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp" uej go gu'f kuewugf "cdqxg0'

1.4 Contributions

Cu"c"r ctv"qh"y g"r tqlgev."y g"ko r ngo gpygf "y g"hqmqy kpi "cni qtky o u"kp"O cwcd"cpf "vtkgf" f gcnkpi "y ky "uqo g"qh"y g"r tcevkecn"f guki p"kuuwgu."uwej "cu"emqem"cpf "ecttkgt"tgeqxgt { "cpf " r tcevkecn"hkngt"f guki p"kuuwgu"hqt"y g"uco g0"Vj g"hqmqy kpi "cni qtky o u"y gtg"ko r ngo gpygf "vq" r gthqto "ERHUM'o qf wncykqp<"

- 30 Vtgmku/dcugf "ERHUM" o qf wrcykqp<" Vjg" o qf wrcykqp" ku" r gthqto gf " yjtqwij" yjg" kpvgto gf kcvg"uvgr "qh'r j cug/vtgg"eqpuvt vevkqp0'Vj g"r j cug/vtgg"vj vu"qdvckpgf "ku"vj gp" wugf "vq"qdvckp" y g"ERHUM'o qf wrcvgf "uki pcrf)"
- 40 HUO/dcugf "O UM"o qf wrcykqp<"Vj g"o qf wrcykqp"ku"r gthqto gf "d{"eqpuvtweykpi "yj g" uvcvg'f kci tco "cpf "ko r ngo gpvkpi "vj gtgqh0"

Ukpeg. "ur gevtcn"ej ctcevgtkuvkeu"qh"ERHUM"uki pcnu"ctg"vj gkt "o quv"cwtcevkxg"cwtkdwg. "uq"vj g" pgzv"uvgr "ku"vq"qdvckp" y g"ur gevtcn" ej ctcevgtkuvkeu" qh"ERHUM" uki pcnu" y wu"qdvckpgf "cpf" eqo r ctg"y gkt"ur gevtcn'ej ctcevgtkuvkeu"vq"y cv'qh"qy gt"eqpvgo r qtct { "o qf wncvkqp"uej go gu0' Vj g"pgzv"uvgr "ku"vq" r gthqto "f go qf wrcvkqp" qh" yj g"ERHUM" uki pcru0' Vj g"f go qf wrcvkqp" vgej pls wgu'ko r ngo gpvgf "ctg"dtqcf n{ 'i tqwr gf "cu<"

- C0 Eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcylqp" ygej pls wgu<"Vj ku" ercuu" qh"f go qf wrcylqp" ygej pls wgu" i kxg" qr vko cn' r gthqto cpeg" hqt" ERHUM' f go qf wrcvkqp" dwv' cv' y g" equv' qh' kpetgcugf " eqo r ngzky{0Vj g'hqmqy kpi "ctg"uqo g"qh'yj g"eqo o qpn{ "wugf "cni qtky o u<"
- " C03" Xkgtdk'cni qtkj o ''dcugf ''O UM'f go qf wrcvkqp0'
- " C04"" Eqttgrcvkqp"tgegkxgt"dcugf "eqj gtgpv"f go qf wrcvkqp0"
- " $COS''' \setminus gtq/etquukpi 'f gygevqt''dcugf ''eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqpO'$

D0 P qp/eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp''vgej pks wgu''

"

- " D03" "ERHUM'cu'c'ur gekcnecug'qh'HUMK'Ukpeg. "ERHUM ku'c'ur gekcnecug'qh'HUM """""
- " y wu" ERHUM' ecp" dg" f go qf wrcvgf " wukpi " uej go gu" wugf " hqt" uko r rg" HUM"""""
- " f go qf wrcvkqp"]48_0' Vj g" hqmqy kpi " pqp/eqj gtgpv" HUM" f go qf wrcvkqp" uej go gu"""""
- " y gtg'wugf 'hqt'ERHUM'f go qf wrcykqp<"

vq'dg'f kuewuugf 'kp'pgzv'ugevkqp0'

• F gekukqp''o gej cpkuo ''3''

• F gekukqp''o gej cpkuo ''4''

- HO 'f gygevqt/v{r g'HUM'f go qf wrcvqt0'
 - F go qf wrcvkqp 'wukpi ''ur gevt cm{/o cvej gf 'hknygt ''cpf ''gpx grqr g''f gvgevkqp0'
- " D04" <u>P qp/eqj gtgpv' ERHUM' f go qf wrcwqp'' vgej pks wgu</u> Vj ku'' ercuu'' qh'' ERHUM''

gzr mk/'yj g"kpj gtgpv'o go qt { "ej ctcevgtkuke" qh"ERHUM "uki pcm" cpf "yj wu"ko r tqxg"

y g'r gthato cpeg']45_0Y g'j cxg'y g'hanny kpi 'w a'encuugu'ah'f gekukap'o gej cpkuo u."

- " f go qf wrcvkqp"/gej pks wgu"ku"cnj qwi j "pqp/eqj gt gpv."dwv"kp"/j g"f gekukqp"drqem"/j g{"

```
" Vj g"htuvuvci g"kp"yj ku"uej go g"ku"pqp/eqj gtgpv"HO "f go qf wrcvkqp0"Vj wu."yj g"ej qkeg"
```

" qh" HO " f go qf wncwlqp" uej go g" cnuq" j cu" cp" ko r cev' qp" yj g" r gthqto cpeg" cpf "
" eqo r ngzkx{0'

" DO5" <u>Eqttgrcvkqp"hknygt"dcugf "pqp/eqjgtgpv"ERHUM'f go qf wrcvkqp</u><"Vj ku"ercuu"qh"

- " f go qf wrcvkqp" uej go gu" i kxgu" yj g" qr vko wo "r gthqto cpeg" co qpi " cm" uej go gu"
- " f kuewuugf "uq"hct0Vj gkt"r gthqto cpeg"xctkgu"r tko ctkn{ "d{ "xct{kpi "o qf wncvkqp"kpf gz"
- " cpf 'f cvc/tcvg0'Vj g"ceewtce{ "qh"f gekukqp"cnuq "kpetgcugu"cu" y g"qdugtxcvkqp"kpvgtxcn"
- " ku'kpetgcugf "vq"uqo g"gzvgpv."cpf "vj gp"uvctvu"f gi tcf kpi "ci ckp"]43.44_0"
- " D06" <u>\ gtq/etquukpi "dcugf "f go qf wnckqp<"</u>"Hkpcm{."c"| gtq/etquukpi "dcugf "ERHUM"
- " f go qf wrcvkqp" uej go g" ku" kpxguvki cvgf " cpf " uko wrcvgf " hqt" cp" O UM" uki pcn0' Vj ku"
- " uej go g"r gthqto u" uvd/qr vko cm{." dwv" i kxgu" ucvkuhcevqt {"r gthqto cpeg" kp" o quv"
- " r tcevkecn'ecugu']47_0'
- "

"

1.5 Thesis organization

Vj g" tguv" qh' y g" y guku" ku" qti cpk gf " cu" hqmqy u0' Ej cr vgt " 4" f gcm" y kj " y g" ERHUM' o qf wrcvkqp" vgej pks wgu" wugf ." xk 0' vtgmku/dcugf " o qf wrcvkqp" cpf " uvcvg/o cej kpg" dcugf " o qf wrcvkqp0Ugevkqp"405'f gcm'y kj 'y g" ur gevtcn'ej ctcevgtkuvkeu'qh"ERHUM'uki pcm.'cpf 'y g" ghgev' qh" o qf wrcvkqp" kpf gz " qp" k0' Ugevkqp" 406" eqo r ctgu" y g" ur gevtcn'ej ctcevgtkuvkeu" qh' ERHUM'uki pcm'y kj " qy gt " eqpvgo r qtct { "o qf wrcvkqp" uej go gu" kp" qtf gt " vq" gzr rckp" y j { " ERHUM'j cu'c "ewwkpi / gf i g" qxgt 'y g' tguv0"

Kp"Ej cr vgt"5." vj g"o clqt"eqj gtgpv'ERHUM'f go qf wrcvkqp"uej go gu"j cxg"dggp"f kuewuugf 0' Ugevkqp" 508" f guetkdgu" vj g" Xkvgtdk" cri qtkj o " dcugf " O UM" f go qf wrcvkqp." Ugevkqp" 504" f guetkdgu'vj g'Eqttgrcvkqp'tgegkxgt"dcugf "eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp"cpf "Ugevkqp"505"f kuewuugu" vj g"\ gtq/etquukpi "f gvgevqt"dcugf "eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp0'Vj g"tguvmu"cpf "vj g"f kuewuukqp" eqttgur qpf kpi 'vq"gcej "f go qf wrcvkqp"uej go g"ctg"kpenvf gf "cu'vj g"tgur gevkxg"uwdugevkqpu0"

Ej cr vgt "6"f guetkdgu''vj g"pqp/eqj gtgpv'ERHUM'f go qf wncvkqp''uej go gu''ko r ngo gpvgf 0"'Vj g" f go qf wncvkqp" uej go gu'' f gxgnqr gf " cuuwo kpi " ERHUM' cu'' c" ur gekcn' ecug" qh'' HUM " ctg" f guetkdgf ''kp''Ugevkqp''6030'Uwd/ugevkqpu''6030''cpf ''60304''f kuewuu''vj g''uwd/v{r gu''qh''kx.''xk{ 0'HO " f gvgevqt/v{r g" HUM"f go qf wrcvqt" cpf "O cvej gf/lknygt" v{r g" HUM"f go qf wrcvqt0' Vj g" pqp/ eqj gtgpv'ERHUM"f go qf wrcvlqp"vgej pls vgu"y j kej "gzr rqk/'yj g"o go qt { "r tqr gt v{ "qh'ERHUM" ctg" f guetkdgf " kp" Ugevlqp" 6040' Uvd/ugevlqp" 60408" f guetkdgu" yj g" pqp/eqj gtgpv" HO " f go qf wrcvqt "drqem"ko r rgo gpvcvlqp"qh"yj g"f go qf wrcvlqp"o gej cpkuo "f guetkdgf "kp"Ugevlqp" 60400Ugevlqpu'60404"cpf "60405"f guetkdg" y q"r quuldrg" ko r rgo gpvcvlqpu'qh'yj g"f gekulqp"drqem" qh"yj g"uej go g"f guetkdgf "kp"Ugevlqp"6040'Eqttgrcvlqp"hkngt"dcugf "f go qf wrcvlqp"uej go g"ku" f guetkdgf "cpf "f kuewuugf "kp"Ugevlqp"605." y j krg"Ugevlqp"606"f kuewuugf "yj g"\ gtq/etquulpi " f gvgevqt"dcugf "pqp/eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvqt0'

Hkpcm{.'Ej cr vgt'7'uwo o ctk gu''y g''y guku''cpf ''r tgugpvu''y g''r quukdng'hwwtg''gz vgpukqpu0''

" " " " " " ... " " " " ... " " ... " " " " " " " " " "

"

"

Chapter 2 CPFSK Modulation

ERHUM'o qf wreskqp" ku"uko kret" vq" HUM'o qf wreskqp" gzegr v" ý ev" ý g" eqpf kskqp" qh" r j eug" eqpskpwks{ "ku"ko r qugf "ev"u{o dqn'stepukskqpu0'Vj ku"tguwn/"kp"o go qt { "kpj gtgpv"kp"ERHUM' uki penu"kp'ý g"hqto "qh"r j eug"kphqto eskqp"eettkgf "htqo 'r tgxkqwu'u{o dqn'sq"ewttgpv'u{o dqn0' Vj g"o qf wreskqp"eep"dg"r gthqto gf "kp"ugxgten'y c{u0'Vj g"o quv'deuke"o gyj qf "qh"i gpgteskqp" qh" ERHUM' uki penu" ku" ý tqwi j " eqpust weskqp" qh" r j eug" stgg0' Cpqyj gt" o gyj qf " ku" y tqwi j " ko r ngo gpseskqp"qh"e'useg" o cej kpg0'Vj gug" y q"o qf wreskqp"uej go gu"j exg"dggp"f kuesuugf " kp"Ugeskqp"408"epf "404." tgur geskxgn{0'

" "

"

"

F gr gpf kpi "qp" ý g" r tg/o qf wnc kpi "hknygt" wugf " *hknygtgf "f c vc" ko r wnug+" y g" eqpukf gt" ý g" hqnnqy kpi "encuugu"qh'ERHUM'o qf wnc vgf "uki pcn k"

 kpvgi tcn' tgur qpug" ERHUM' o qf wrcvgf " uki pcnu" f ghkpgf " d{" o qf wrcvkpi " ko r wrugu" gz vgpf kpi "qxgt"qpg'u{o dqn'r gt kqf <"

$$g^{*}t += \begin{cases} \neq 2 = t \in *2. T_s + \\ = 2 = otherwise \end{cases}$$

 r ctvkcn/tgur qpug'ERHUM'o qf wncvgf 'uki pcnu'f ghkpgf 'd{ 'o qf wncvkpi 'ko r wnugu'gz vgpf kpi " qxgt'o qtg'u{o dqn''r gtkqf u<

$$g^{*}t += \begin{cases} \neq 2 \neq \in *2. LT_s + \\ = 2 = otherwise \end{cases}$$

Vjg"oquv" htgs wgp vn{"gor mq{gf"rtg/oqf wnc vkpi "hknygtu"d{" vjg" ERHUM" oqf wnc vkqpu" ctg" NTE" *Tckugf "Equkpg" kp" vkog+: "NUET" *Tckugf "Equkpg" kp" htgs wgpe{+" cpf "NTGE" *Tge vcpi wnct "Kor wnug+0"

Ur gevten'ghhekgpe{"ku"yj g"o quv'ewteevkxg"ewtkdwvg"qh'ERHUM'uki penu0'Vj wu."y g"epen{| g" yj g'ur gevten'ej eteevgtkuvkeu''qh'yj g'i gpgtevgf 'ERHUM'uki penu'kp'yj g'uwdugs wgpv'ugevkqpu0'

2.1 Trellis-based CPFSK modulation

C "ecttkgt/o qf wrcvgf "ERHUM"uki pcn'u*v+ecp"dg"gzr tguugf "cu'*3+<"

$$s^*t += \sqrt{\frac{4E}{T}} \operatorname{equ}^*4\pi f_c t + \phi^*t = I + \phi_2 + f_c t$$

y j gtg. "E tgr tgugpul" y g"u{o dqn'gpgti {."T ku" y g"u{o dqn'f wtcvkqp" vko g." f_c ku" y g"ecttkgt" htgs wgpe{"cpf " ϕ (t;I)" ku" y g" kphqto cvkqp" r j cug" tgr tgugp vgf "cu<"

$$\phi *t = I += 4\pi f_d T \sum_{k=-\infty}^{n-3} I_k + 4\pi f_d *t - nT + I_k$$

= $\theta_n + 4\pi h I_n q *t - nT +$

J gtg. " f_d ku''y g''r gcmi'htgs wgpe { 'f gxkcvkqp."h ku''y g''o qf wncvkqp 'kpf gz ''uwej ''y cv." $h=2f_dT$." θ_n f gpqvgu''y g''r j cug''ceewo wncvkqp ''qh''y g''u { o dqnu'wr ''vq ''v b g''(n-1)T.'KQO''''

$$\theta_n = \pi h \sum_{k=-\infty}^{n-3} I_k "$$

Cpf."q(t) ku"yi g"kpvgi tcn"qh"yi g"ko r wug"tgur qpug"qh"yi g"r tg/o qf wrcvkpi "hkngt."cpf "hqt"c" tgevcpi wrct"r tg/o qf wrcvkpi "hkngt"ku"f ghkpgf "cu."

$$q *t += \begin{cases} 2 \neq < 2 \\ t \ 14T = 2 < t < T \\ 314 \neq >T \end{cases}$$

"

y j gtg."V"eqttgur qpf u'\q"c"dk\'r gtkqf 0"'

2.1.1 Results and Discussions

Vj g" hqmqy kpi " hki wtg" 408*d+" kmwuxtcvgu" yj g" eqpuvtvevkqp" qh" r j cug" vtgg" dcugf " qp" yj g" kphqto cvkqp"kp"ugevkqp"408."eqttgur qpf kpi 'vq"yj g"P T\ 'f cvc/uvtgco "uj qy p"kp"hki wtg"408*c+0' Hki wtg"404"uj qy u"yj g"kpr wv"dcug/dcpf "P T\ "uki pcn"cpf "yj g"eqttgur qpf kpi "ERHUM"uki pcn" eqpuvtvevgf "vukpi "yj g"r tqeguu"qh'r j cug"vtgg"eqpuvtvevkqp"cu"kp"yj g"hki wtg"cdqxg0' Vj g"r j cug" kphqto cvkqp"qdvckpgf "d{ 'r j cug'vtgg"eqpuvtvevkqp"i kxgu" $\phi(t; I)$ "i kxgp"kp"gs vcvkqp"*406+"y j kej " ku'yj gp"kpvgi tcvgf "kp"gs vcvkqp"*405+"'vq"qdvckp"yj g"ERHUM'uki pcn'u



Figure 2.1: (a) Input NRZ data-stream, (b) corresponding phase-tree. (N=10)





2.2 FSM-based CPFSK modulation"

"

"

"

Kp"HUM "c"f ki kxcn'kpr wi'ugs wgpeg"u ugngevu"qpg"qh"m htgs wgpekgu"*kh'wn ku"o /ct{+'kp"gcej " uki pcnkpi 'kpvgtxcn'qh'ngpi ý "V='ý cv'ku. 'ý g''tcpuo kwgf "uki pcn'n*v+ku"" $\eta *t += equ] \omega *u_k +t + \theta_k _ kT \le t \le *k + 3 +T$

y j gtg." $w_{nn}+ku''y$ g"htgs wgpe { "ugrgevgf "d { " w_{nn} , cpf " m ku''uqo g"r j cug"cpi ng0'KV'ku''f guktcdng" hqt " tgcuqpu" dqyj " qh" ur gevtcn' uj cr kpi " cpf " qh" o qf wncvqt " uko r nkekv{ " yj cv' yj g" r j cug" dg" eqp kpwqwu''cv''yj g''tcpukkkqp'kpvgtxcn=''yj cv''ku. ''yj cv'''

$$\omega^* u_{k-3} + kT + \theta_{k-3} \equiv \omega^* u_k + kT + \theta_k \text{ o qf } 4\pi$$

Vj ku'ku'ecngf ''eqpvkpwqwu/r j cug'HUMO'Vj g''eqpvkpwkv{ ''qh yj g''r j cug'kpvtqf wegu'o go qt { ''kpvq'' yj g''o qf wrcvkqp''r tqeguu=''k0g0''kv''o cngu''yj g''uki pcn''cewcm{ ''vtcpuo kwgf ''kp''yj g''m^{ij} ''kpvgtxcn'' f gr gpf gpv''qp''r tgxkqwu''uki pcnu''

Vq"vcng"ý g"uko r nguv"r quukdng"ecug"*f gxkckqp"tckq"? 314. "kQ0'o qf wrckqp"kpf gz "? 314+. "ngv" ý g"kpr wlugs wgpeg"wldg"dkpct { "cpf "ngv" *2+"cpf " *3+"dg"ej qugp"uq"ý cv' *2+"i qgu"ý tqwi j " cp"kpvgi gt "pwo dgt"qh"e { engu"kp"V"ugeqpf u"cpf " *3+"ý tqwi j "cp"qff "j cht/kpvgi gt "pwo dgt=" kQ0' *2+V" "2"cpf " *3+V" " "o qf wrq"4 0'Vj gp"kh" $_2$? 2." $_3$? "2"qt" . "ceeqtf kpi "vq"y j gý gt" w² "gs wcni"| gtq"qt" qpg."cpf "uko krctn{" $_m$? "2"qt" . "ceeqtf kpi "vq"y j gý gt"cp"gxgp"qt"qff "

J gtg"y g"j cxg"c"w q/ucvg"r tqeguu."y kj "Z? }2." ; 0"Vj g"tcpuo kvgf "uki pcn"{m"ku"c"hwpevkqp" qh'dqyj "vj g"ewttgpv"kpr wi'wm"cpf "vj g"ucvg"zm<"

$$y_k = equ] \omega u_k + t + x_k = equ x_k equ \omega u_k + t \cdot kT \le t < k + 3 - T$$

Ukpeg''tcpukkqpu'' m''? "* $z_{m 3}$." z_{m} +"ctg"qpg/vq/qpg"hvpevkqpu''qh''y g"ewttgpv''ucvg" z_{m} "cpf "kpr w'' w_m"y g"o c{"cnvgtpcvgn{"tgi ctf"{m'cu''dgkpi ''f gvgto kpgf"d{" m0"Kfi'y g"vcng" η_2 *v+? "equ'' *2+v'' cpf '' η_3 *v+? "equ'' *3+v'cu''dcugu''qh''y g"uki pcn'ur ceg. 'y g"o c{ ''y tkg"

$$y_k = y_{2k}\eta_2 *t + y_{3k}\eta_3 *t +$$

y j gtg''y g''eqqtf kpcvgu''{_2m''cpf ''{_3m''ctg''i kxgp''d{ ''

$$(y_{0k}, y_{1k}) = \begin{cases} (1,0), & \text{if } u_k = 0, x_k = 0\\ (-1,0), & \text{if } u_k = 0, x_k = \pi\\ (0,1), & \text{if } u_k = 1, x_k = 0\\ (0,-1), & \text{if } u_k = 1, x_k = \pi \end{cases}$$

Vj wu."vj g"uvcvg"o cej kpg"qh"O UM"i gpgtcvkqp"ku"f guetkdgf "d{"vj g"hqmqy kpi "f kci tco "cpf" vcdngu0"



Figure 2.3: MSK State transition diagram



Table 2.1: (a) State transition table (b) output y_{0k} table (c) output y_{1k} table

2.3 Spectral Characteristics of CPFSK signal"

Vj g" cxckrcdrg" ej cppgn' dcpf y kf yj "ku" nko kgf "kp" o cp{ "f ki kcn' eqo o wpkeckqp" u{uvgo u0' Eqpugs wgpvn{.''yj g''u{uvgo ''f guki pgt''j cu''q''eqpukf gt''yj g''eqpuvtckpwi'ko r qugf ''d{ ''yj g''ej cppgn'' dcpf y kf yj " nko kcvkqpu" kp" ugrgevkpi " yj g" o qf wrcvkqp" yej pks wg" wugf " yq" vtcpuo kk' yj g" kphqto cvkqp0'Vj wu."kv"ku"ko r qtvcpv' yq"npqy "yj g" ur gevtcn' eqpvgpv''qh''f ki kcm{ "o qf wrcvgf " uki pcnt0'Vj g''ur gevtcn'f kuvtkdwwkqp"ku''xgt { ''ko r qtvcpv''kp" hvtpkuj kpi ''dcpf y kf yj ''tgs wkt go gpvu" cpf " kp" gxcnvcvkpi " o wwcn' kpvgthgtgpeg" dgw ggp" pgki j dqtkpi " ej cppgnt0' Cnq." r qy gt" ur gevtcn' f gpuks{ " *RUF +" ku" etkkecm{ " ko r qtvcpv'' kp" qr vko kj kpi " r tqegf wtgu0' Kp" o cp{ " cr r nkecvkqpu''kv'ku"guugpvkcn'vq"npqy ''yj g''htgs wgpekgu''cpf ''yj g''gz vgpv'vq" y j kej ''uj ctr ''ur gevtcn'' r gcmu''qeewt0'Vj gug''r gcmu''ecp. "wpf gt''egtvckp" eqpf kklqpu.''dgeqo g''f gnc''hwpevkqpu''ecwukpi " ugxgt g''etquuvcm0'Vj wu."guvko cvkqp"qh''Rqy gt''Ur gevtcn'F gpuks{ "*RUF +"qh'c''uki pcn'ku''qpg"qh" yj g" htgs wgpvn{ "wugf " r quv/r tqeguukpi " qr gtcvkqpu0' Vj ku'' pgeguukscvgf " yj g" pggf " hqt" RUF " eqo r wcvkqp"qh"ERHUM'uki pcnu0'Hki wtg"406"kmxuxtcvgu" yj g"qdvckpgf "RUF "qh"c"ERHUM" uki pcn'uko wrcvkqp0'



Figure 2.4: Power Spectral Density of a CPFSK signal (a) Linear scale, (b) dB scale. fs= 9600 Hz, fc=2400 Hz, fd=30 Hz, T=32 samples, R=300 bps, h=0.2, N=10000.

ERHUM'uki pcnı"ctg"npqy p"vq"dg"yi g"o quv'ur gevtcm{ "ghhkekgpv"o qf wrcvkqp"uej go g"y j gp" eqo r ctgf "vq"qyi gt"eqpvgo r qtct { "o qf wrcvkqp"uej go gu0'Vj ku"ku"gxkf gpv"kp"Hki wtg"407."vj cv" eqo r ctgu" yi g"r qy gt/ur gevtcn'f gpukv{ "qh"O UM'*ERHUM'y kj "o qf wrcvkqp"kpf gz"j ?314+." I O UM*I cwuukcp'O UM'O UM'y kj "I cwuukcp"r tg/o qf wrcvkpi "hkngt+"cpf 'S RUM'uki pcn0"



Figure 2.5: PSD comparison of GMSK, MSK and QPSK."

Cu"ecp"dg"uggp"htqo "yj g"hki wtg."yj g"o ckp"mdg"y kf yj "qh'O UMI'I O UM'ku"crrtqzko cvgn{" 307'\ko gu'y kf gt"yj cp'S RUM0J qy gxgt."yj g"ukf g/mdgu"ctg"my gt"hqt'O UM'cpf "I O UM'cpf " tqm/qhh'hcuvgt0Vj ku'tguwnu"kp'O UM'cpf "I O UM'j cxkpi "c'uo cmgt"ghhgevkxg"dcpf/y kf yj ."cu" eqo r ctgf "vq"S RUM0""

"

Cpqvj gt"kpvgtguvkpi "hgcwstg"ecp"dg"qdugtxgf "htqo "Hki wtg"408."y j kej "eqo r ctgu"vj g"ur gevtcn" ej ctcevgtkuvkeu"qh"ERHUM"o qf wrcvgf "uki pcnu"y kj "tgur gev"vq"o qf wrcvkqp"kpf gz0'K/"ecp"dg" qdugtxgf " yj g" dcpf/y kf yj " qh" c" ERHUM" uki pcn" kpetgcugu" y kj " yj g" o qf wrcvkqp" kpf gz0' Dgukf gu. "ERHUM"uki pcn"ku"dcpf/nko ksgf "cu"nqpi "cu"yj g"o qf wrcvkqp"kpf gz "ku"kp"yj g"kpvgtxcn" *2. "3+0'Y j gp"c"o qf wrcvkqp"kpf gz "i tgcvgt" yj cp"qpg"ku"go r m{gf."yj g"nkpgct"uecng"r qy gt/ ur gevtcn"f gpukv{"egcugu"vq"dg"dcpf/nko ksgf 0'Cu"y km'dg"uggp"kp"yj g"uvdugs wgpv"ej cr vgtu." ugxgtcn"f go qf wrcvkqp"uej go gu"i kxg"c"DGT "r gthqto cpeg"yj cv"ko r tqxgu"y kj "kpetgcug"kp" o qf wrcvkqp" kpf gz0' Vj ku" r tgugpvu" cp" ko r qtvcpv' f guki p" vtcf g/qhh" dgw ggp" dcpf/y kf yj " tgs wktgo gpv'cpf "DGT"r gthqto cpeg0""



Figure 2.6: PSD comparison of CPFSK signals with modulation index (a) Linear scale (b) dB scale

2.4 Conclusions"

J cxkpi "i gpgtcvgf" c"ERHUM"uki pcn'cpf" uvwf kgf" ku" ur gevtcn'r tqr gtvkgu. "vj g"pgzv' uvgr" kp" c" ERHUM' u { uvgo "ku" ku" uveeguuhwn'f go qf wrcvkqp0' Vj ku" ecp" dg" cej kgxgf" kp" ugxgtcn' y c { u. " y j kej "ctg" dtqcf n {"ecvgi qt k gf" cu"óeqj gtgpv' cpf" pqp/eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp" uej go gu. "vq" dg"f kuewuugf "kp" uvdugs wgpv'ej cr vgtu0'

Chapter 3

Coherent Demodulation Techniques for CPFSK

Eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp"vgej pks wgu"ctg"vj qug"tgs wkt/pi "r j cug"kphqto cvkqp"qh"vj g"ectt/gt0' Vj gug"f go qf wrcvkqp"uej go gu"tgs wktg"vj g"mecn'que/krrcvqt"cv''vj g"tgegkxgt"vq"gzvtcev'vj g" r j cug"kphqto cvkqp"qh"vj g"ectt/gt"uki pcnu"wugf "cv''vj g"vtcpuo kwgt"ukf g."htqo "vj g"tgegkxgf" uki pcn" kp" qtf gt" vq" i gpgtcvg" eqj gtgpv' tghgtgpeg" ectt/gt" uki pcnu0' Vj ku" kpetgcugu" vj g" eqo r ngzkv{ "kpxqnxgf "kp"ko r ngo gpvkpi "c"eqj gtgpv'tgegkxgt."dw'cv'vj g"uco g'vko g"ugewtgu'c" dgwgt"DGT 'r gthqto cpeg0"

3.1 Viterbi Algorithm based Coherent demodulation of MSK

Tghgttkpi " vq" Ugevkqp" 404." y j gtg" y g" f kuewuugf " HUO " dcugf " O UM" o qf wrcvkqp." kh' y g" tgegkxgf " uki pcn' *v+" ku'' η *v+" r nvu" y j kg" I cwuukcp" pqkug" v *v+, y gp" d { "eqttgrcvkpi " y g" tgegkxgf " uki pcn'ci ckpuv'dqy " $_2$ *v+cpf " $_3$ *v+kp"gcej " uki pcn'kpvgtxcn'*eqj gtgpv'f gvgevkqp+." y g" o c { "cttkxg" y kj qw'nquu" qh'kphqto cvkqp" cv'c "f kuetgvg/vko g" qwxr w' uki pcn'

$$z_k = *z_{2k} \cdot z_{3k} + = *y_{2k} \cdot y_{3k} + *n_{2k} \cdot n_{3k} \cdot n_{3k} + *n_{2k} \cdot n_{3k} \cdot n_{3k} + *n_{2k} \cdot n_{3k} \cdot n_{3k} + *n_{3k} \cdot n_{3k} \cdot n_{3k} + *n_{3k} \cdot n_{3k} \cdot n_{3k} \cdot n_{3k} + *n_{3k} \cdot n_{3k} \cdot n_{3k$$

y j gtg."p₂"cpf "p₃"ctg"kpf gr gpf gpv"gs wcn'xctkcpeg"y j kg"I cwuukcp"pqkug"ugs wgpegu0'Vj ku" o qf gn'cr r gctu"kp"Hki wtg"508."y j gtg"vj g"uki pcn'i gpgtcvqt"i gpgtcvgu"*{_{2m}"{_{3m}+"ceeqtf kpi "vq" y g"chqtgo gpvkqpgf "twrgu0"



Figure 3.1: Model for binary MSK and coherent detection in white Gaussian noise.

Vj g"w q/uvcvg"vtgmku"hqt"O UM"ku"uj qy p"kp"vj g"hki wtg"504"dgnqy 0'Vj g"Xkgtdk"cni qtkj o " dcugf 'f go qf wncvkqp"qh'O/ct{'O UM'kpxqnxgu'o qxkpi 'vj tqwi j 'vj g'vtgmku."cpf ''cv'vj g"gpf ''qh'' gcej ''dkv'r gtkqf."tgvckpkpi ''qpn{''vj g''o quv'nkngn{ ''r cvj ''cpf ''f kuectf kpi ''vj g''tguv."dcugf ''qp"vj g'' eqttgncvqt ''qwr wu0"'



Figure 3.2: Phase- trellis for MSK

3.1.1 Results and Discussions

Y g" mpqy " y cv' y g" dguv' r tqdcdktkv{" qh' gttqt" qpg" ecp" f q" y ky " eqj gtgpv' f gvgevkqp" qh' qty qi qpcn'uki pcni'htng''HUM'ku'i kxgp"d{<

$$P_e = Q \left(\sqrt{\frac{E_b}{N_2}} \right) "$$

J qy gxgt."I 0F0Hqtpg{"uj qy gf "kp"]7_''y cv"hqt"O UM'ecug."gzr nqkkpi "y g"o go qt{"f qwdngu" y g" ghhgevkxg" uki pcn' gpgti {." qt" kortqxgu" y g" uki pcn/vq/pqkug" tcvkq" d{" 5f D." cpf " y g" r tqdcdktkv{"qh'gttqt"ku'i kxgp"d{<

$$P_e = Q\left(\sqrt{\frac{4E_b}{N_2}}\right)"$$

Vj wu."cu"ecp"dg"uggp"kp"Hki wtg"505."ERHUM'y kj "c"o qf wrcykqp"kpf gz"qh" ."Kg0'O UM"ku" kpj gtgpvn{"5 f D"dgwgt''j cp"pqp/eqpykpwqwu'r j cug"HUM'qt"cu'i qqf "cu"cpykr qf cn'r j cug/uj khv' mg{kpi 0



Figure 3.3: Comparison of BER performance for binary CPFSK (h=0.5) and non CP-FSK with coherent detection in white Gaussian noise.

*hu?; 822"J | .'he?4622"J | .'hf?52"J | ."V?54"uco r ngu."T?522dr u.'j?204."P?322220#

3.2 Correlation filter based Coherent demodulation of CPFSK

Kp"eqj gtgpv"eqttgrcvkqp"hkngt"dcugf "f go qf wrcvkqp"qh"ERHUM "y g"f ghkpg" y g"eqj gtgpv" ecttkgtu"eqttgur qpf kpi "vq"u{o dqn'3"cpf "u{o dqn'/3"ugpv."cu"dgrqy <

$$s_{3} * t.3 += \operatorname{equ}\left(\frac{\pi ht}{T}\right) \operatorname{equ}^{*}4\pi f_{c}t +$$

$$s_{4} * t.3 += \operatorname{equ}\left(\frac{\pi ht}{T}\right) \operatorname{ulp}^{*}4\pi f_{c}t +$$

$$s_{3} * t.-3 += \operatorname{ulp}\left(\frac{\pi ht}{T}\right) \operatorname{equ}^{*}4\pi f_{c}t +$$

$$s_{4} * t.-3 += \operatorname{ulp}\left(\frac{\pi ht}{T}\right) \operatorname{ulp}^{*}4\pi f_{c}t +$$

Vj g"dnjemif kci tco "qh"qr vko wo "eqj gtgpv"tgegkxgt"cu"i kxgp"kp"]46_"ku"uj qy p"kp"Hki wtg"5060' Vj g"hkpcn"f gekukqp"ku"vcngp"wukpi "O czko wo / nkngnkj qqf "etkgtkqp0""



"

"

Figure 3.4: Block diagram of optimum coherent receiver

F gekukqp"ku"dcugf "qp" y g"uki p"qh" y g"eqo r wgf "o gytke"?" Kg0"kh"?" ku"r qukskxg." c"f gekukqp" ku" vcngp"kp"hcxqt"qh"u{o dqn'3."qy gty kug"c"f gekukqp" ku'vcngp"kp"hcxqt"qh"/30 Vj g"r gthqto cpeg" qdvckpgf " y kj " y ku" v{r g" qh" tgegkxgt" ku" uko krct" vq" y g" r gthqto cpeg" qdvckpgf " y kj " 3" qdugtxcvkqp"kpvgtxcnhqt"O UM"kp"Ugevkqp"508030'

3.3 ZCD based Coherent demodulation of CPFSK

Gxgp"yi qwi j "yi g"Xkgtdk'cni qtkij o "f kuewuugf "kp"Ugevkqp"508"ku"uko r ng"hqt"c" y q/ucvg" vtgmku. "nkgtcwutgu"uwi i guv'yi cv'yi g"eqo r ngzkx{ "kpetgcugu"uki pkhecpvn{"cu"yi g"pwo dgt"qh" uvcvgu" kpetgcug0' Uko r ngt" uwd/qr vko wo " eqj gtgpv" f go qf wncvkqp" uej go gu" ecp" cej kgxg" ghhgevkxgn{ "yi g"uco g"r gthqto cpeg0'Cp"gzco r ng"qh'yi ku"y cu"uj qy p"wukpi "yi g"eqttgncvkqp" hkngt"dcugf 'tgegkxgt"qh'Ugevkqp'5040'Y g" pqy 'f kuewuu'c"o wej "uko r ngt"uej go g"hqt"eqj gtgpv" f go qf wncvkqp"qh'ERHUM'wukpi 'yi g'| gtq/etquukpi "f gvgevqt0'



Figure 3.5: ZCD based coherent demodulator

Vj g"dmem'f kci tco "qh'y g"| gtq/etquukpi "dcugf "eqj gtgpv'O UM'f go qf wrcvqt "ku"uj qy p"kp" Hki wtg"5070'Vj g'u{uvgo "ku"dcukecm{ "o cf g'wr "qh"c"r j cug"f gvgevqt "hqmqy gf "d{ "c"ecttkgt"cpf " empenitgeqxgt { "cpf "f gekukqp"uvci gu0'Vj g "tgegkxgf "uki pcn'*r*t*+"- "*n*t*+."chvgt"pqkug"nko kkpi ."ku" hgf "vq"c"| gtq/etquukpi "f gvgevqt"*\ EF +'y j kej "i gpgtcvgu"c "ugs wgpeg"qh'r qukkxg"ko r wugu"cv' ku"qwr w0'

•••

Vj g"tguwncpv"uki pcn"ku"yj gp"nqy /r cuu"hkngtgf "cpf "kpvgi tcvgf "qxgt"c"dk/r gtkqf "vq"r tqf weg" cp"qwr wi'r tqr qtvkqpcn"vq"yj g"kpuvcpvcpgqwu"uki pcn"r j cug0"Vj gqtgvkecm{."uco r ngu"qh"yj g" ceewo wrcvgf "uki pcn"r j cug"cv"gcej "| gtq" etquukpi "eqwrf "j cxg"dggp"qdvckpgf "d{"f ktgevn{" kpvgi tcvkpi "yj g"\ EF "qwr w0'J qy gxgt."yj ku"y qwrf "gpcdng"qpg"vq"npqy "yj g"r j cug"xcnwgu" qpn{"y j gtg"yj g"| gtq" etquukpi u"qeewt0'Cu"y kn"dg"gzr nckpgf "dgmqy ."o kf/dkv"cpf "gpf/dkv" kpuvcpvcpgqwu"r j cug"xcnwgu"ctg"pggf gf "hqt"enqem"cpf "ecttkgt"tgeqxgt{0'C"nqy/r cuu"hkngt" *NRH+"ecuecf gf "y kyj "yj g"\ EF "y km"r tqxkf g" yj g"r j cug"xcnwg"cv"cp{"kpuvcpv'qxgt"yj g"dkv" r gtkqf 0'Vj g"gpf/dk/'uco r mg"ku"wugf "hqt" y g"f gekukqp"cpf "y g"o kf/dk/'xcnwg." vqi gy gt" y ky " y g"gpf/dk/'xcnwg."d{ 'y g"enqem'cpf "ecttkgt'tgeqxgt{ 'uvci g0'

3.3.1 Carrier and Clock Recovery

Vj g"ecttkgt"tgeqxgt { "uvci g'wugu''y g"o kf/dkv'r j cug"o gcuwtgo gpwi'htqo ''y g"uki pcn''q"gz vtcev' y g"r j cug"tghgtgpeg0'Ki''y g"r j cug"ku"tkukpi ."tgncvkxg" vq" y g"ecttkgt"r j cug"f wtkpi "'y g"dkv' r gtkqf ."y gp"y g"o kf/dkv'r j cug"f khhgtgpeg"uj qwff "dg"67"f gi tgg o qtg"y cp"y g"qpg"cv'y g" uvctv'qh''y g"dkv'r gtkqf 0'Uko krctn{ ."kh'y g"r j cug"ku"hcmkpi ''y ky "tgur gev' vq"y g"ecttkgt"r j cug" y gp''y g'o kf/dkv'r j cug'f khhgtgpeg''uj qwff ''dg''67"f gi tgg nguu''y cp''ku'xcnvg''cv'y g" ukv'r gtkqf 0'D{ worth f httpspeg''uj qwff ''dg''67'f gi tgg nguu''y cp''ku'xcnvg''cv'y g''uvctv'qh''y g" dkv'r gtkqf 0'D{ "eqo r ctkpi ''y g"o kf/dkv'r j cug''y ky j''y g"gzr gevgf ''qpg."y g''uk g"cpf ''f ktgevkqp" qh''y g"ecttkgt"gttqt"ku''qdvckpgf ''cpf ''c"r tqr qtvkqp"qh''y ku''gttqt"ku''wugf ''vq"eqttgev''y g''r j tghgtgpeg0'

Qp"y g"qy gt"j cpf."empenitgeqxgt { "ku"cej kgxgf"d { "wukpi "c"r gcm'ugctej "cni qtkj o 0'Ki'wugu" y tgg" r j cug" uco r ngu<" w q" o kf/dki' uco r ngu" htqo " w q" eqpugewikxg" dku" cpf " cp" gpf/dki' uco r ng"dgw ggp"y go 0'Eqpukt gtkpi "y g"r quukdktki{ "y cv'y g"r j cug" tclgevqt { "tgncvkxg" vq"y g" ecttkgt"r j cug"j cu"c" mecn'o czko wo "%qt" o kpko wo +"cv'y g"gpf "qh"c" dki'r gtkqf "%y ku"j cr r gpu" y j gpgxgt"c"ej cpi g"kp"y g" tgegkxgf "dkpct { "u { o dqn'qeewtu+: "y g"cni qtkj o "eqo r ctgu" y g" f khpgtgpegu"kp"r j cug"dgw ggp"y tgg"uco r ngu" q" f gvgto kpg"y g"ko kpi "gttqt0'

3.3.2 Implementation Issues

Vjg"dcpf/rcuu"hkngt"ujqyp"kp"vjg"dnqem'fkcitco "qh"\EF"dcugf"ERHUM'fgoqfwrcvqt"ku" korngogpvgf"wukpi"cp"HKT"hkngt"kp"qtfgt"vq"jcxg"c"nkpgct"rjcug"tgurqpug"qh"vjg"hkngt"vq" ockpvckp"vjg"rjcug"eqpvkpwkw{"rtqrgtv{"qh'ERHUM'ukipcn/Ku"qpn{"cko"ku"vq"dcpf/nkokv'vjg" pqku{"tgegkxgf"ukipcn0"

Kp"qtfgt" vq" tgcnklg" c"\EF." qpg" y qwrf" j ctf/nkokv" vjg" kprwv" y cxghqto." fkhhgtgpvkcvg" vq" ceegpwcvg" vjg" | gtq/etquukpi" r qkpvu" cpf" r cuu" vjtqwij" c"hwnd y cxg" tgevkhkgt" vq" gnkokpcvg" pgicvkxg" r wungu" fwg" vq" pgicvkxg/iqkpi" | gtq" etquukpiu" cu'ujqyp" kp" Hkiwtg" 5080'



Vj g"qwr w/qh'ý g"\ EF "ku"hgf "vq"c"NRH "ý g"r wtr qug"qh'y j kej "ku"vq"kpvgtr qrcvg"ý g"| gtq/ etquukpi u0Ukpeg. "hkpgct"r j cug'tgur qpug"qh'ý g"hkngt"ku"pqv'c"tgs wktgo gpv'kp"ý ku"ecug"cp"KKT" hkngt"qh"uwkscdng"qtf gt"cpf "ew/qhh"y qwrf "uwhhkeg"ý g"tgs wktgo gpv0""Kp"qwt"f guki p"y g"wugf " ý g"dwwgt/y qtý "KKT"hkngt"f guki p0Vj g"qtf gt"qh'ý g"hkngt"cpf 'ý g"ew/qhh'r ctco gvgtu"hqt'ý g" hkngt"f guki p"f gr gpf "qp" ý g"u{uvgo "ur gekhkecvkqpu" uwej "cu"ecttkgt"htgs wgpe{."uco r nkpi " htgs wgpe{."f gxkcvkqp"htgs wgpe{"cpf "ý g"f guktgf "cwgpwcvkqp"kp"gcej "qh'ý g"dcpf u0'

Vj g" qwxr wy" qh" yj g" kpvgi tcvqt" eqttgur qpf kpi "vq" c" dkv" uvtgco "j cu" dggp" uj qy p" dgqqy 0' F gekukqp" cu" y gm' cu" ecttkgt" cpf " enqem' tgeqxgt{" wug" yj ku" qwxr wy' ceeqtf kpi " vq" yj g" chqtgo gpvkqpgf "twrgu0'



Figure 3.7: Input bit stream and corresponding integrator output

3.3.3 Results and Discussions

"

..

Vj g" DGT" r gthqto cpeg" qdvckpgf" y kj " y ku" encuu" qh' f go qf wrcvqtu" ku" uwd/qr vko cn' cu" eqo r ctgf "vq" y cv'qh'f go qf wrcvqtu" gzr nckpgf "kp"ugevkqp"508"cpf "5040'J qy gxgt."i kxgp" y g" tgf wegf " eqo r ngzkv{" kp" ecttkgt" cpf " enqeni'tgeqxgt { ." cu" gzr nckpgf " kp" ugevkqp" 50508." y g" uej go g" wtpu'qw' vq" dg" c'hgcukdng" ej qkeg0'Vj g" DGT 'r gthqto cpeg" qdvckpgf ''y kj " y ku' v{ r g'qh" f go qf wrcvqtu'ku' uj qy p"kp" y g'hki wtg" dgnqy 0'



3.4 Conclusions

Eqj gtgpv'uej go gu'hqt ''ERHUM'f go qf wrcvkqp''i kxg''qr vko cn'vq''uwd/qr vko cn'r gthqto cpeg''cv' c''j ki j ''vq''c''o qf gtcvg''ko r ngo gpvcvkqp''eqo r ngzkv{0'J qy gxgt. ''y gtg''eqwrf ''dg''gxgp''uko r ngt '' f go qf wrcvkqp'' uej go gu'' hqt'' ERHUM'' f go qf wrcvkqp'' y ky '' c'' hcktn{ '' ceegr vcdng'' DGT'' r gthqto cpeg0' Vj ku'' ngcf u'' wu'' vq'' yj g'' pgzv'' ej cr vgt'' y j gtg'' y g'' gzr nqtg'' yj g'' pqp/eqj gtgpv'' ERHUM'f go qf wrcvkqp''uej go gu0''''

11

Chapter 4 Non-Coherent Demodulation Techniques for CPFSK

P qp/eqj gtgpv''eqpvkpwqwu/r j cug"HUM'f go qf wrcvkqp"f khhgtu"ht qo "eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp" kp" yj cv' kv'f qgu" pqv'tgs wktg" yj g" r j cug" kphqto cvkqp" qh" yj g" ecttkgt" uki pcru" wugf " qp" yj g" vtcpuo kwgt"ukf g"vq"i gpgtcvg" yj g"tghgtgpeg"ecttkgtu"cv' yj g" rqecn'quekrrcvqt" qp" yj g" gtggkxgt" ukf g0'Vj wu."kp"c"pqp/eqj gtgpv'tgegkxgt." yj g"tghgtgpeg"ecttkgtu"cv' tgegkxgt" o ki j v'j cxg"c" f khgtgpv'r j cug" yj cp" yj qug"cv' yj g" vtcpuo kwgt" cpf "kv" o c{"uvkrn"dg"r quukdrg" vq" ugewtg" yj g" eqttgev'f go qf wrcvkqp0'Cu" ecp" dg" gzr gevgf " kpwkkkxgn{." yj g" gttqt" r gthqto cpeg" urki j vn{" f gi tcf gu"hqt" yj g"pqp/eqj gtgpv'tgegkxgt0'Vj ku"ku"j qy gxgt."cej kgxgf "cv'c"eqo r rgzkv{" o wej " rguu'yj cp' yj cv'kpxqrxgf 'kp"c"eqj gtgpv'tgegkxgt'kp''yj g"gz vtcevkqp"qh'r j cug'kphqto cvkqp0'

4.1 CPFSK as a special case of FSK

Vj ku'encuu'qh'f go qf wncvqtu'eqpukf gtu'ERHUM'cu'c''ur gekcn'ecug''qh'HUM0'Vj wu. 'ERHUM'ecp'' dg'' f go qf wncvgf '' wukpi '' uej go gu'' wugf '' hqt'' uko r ng'' HUM' f go qf wncvkqp'']48_0' Vj gug'' o qf wncvkqp''uej go gu'f q''pqv'gzr mkv''y g''kpj gtgpv'o go qt { 'kp''ERHUM'uki pcnu0'Vj g''qr vko wo '' gttqt''r gthqto cpeg''qdvckpgf ''y gqtgvkecm{.''y ky ''y ku''encuu''qh'f go qf wncvqtu'ku'i kxgp''d{.''

$$P_e = \frac{3}{4} \operatorname{gzr} \left(-\frac{E_b}{4N_2} \right)$$
"

Ko"rtcevkeg" j qy gxgt." y g" r gthqto cpeg" ku" ugxgtgn{" nko kgf " d{" ko r ngo gpvcvkqp" kuuvgu" kpxqnxgf 0'Vj g"hqmqy kpi "pqp/eqj gtgpv'HUM'f go qf wncvkqp" uej go gu"y gtg" ko r ngo gpvgf "hqt" ERHUM'f go qf wncvkqp."cu"c'r ctv'qh'y ku'r tqlgev0'

4.1.1 FM detector-type FSK demodulator"

"Vj g"HO "f gvgevqt"f go qf wrcvqt"vt gcvu"vj g"HUM'uki pcn"cu"c"uko r ng"HO "uki pcn"y kj "dkpct {" "o qf wrcvkqp0' Hki wtg" 4" uj qy u" c" hwpevkqpcn" dnqeni' f kci tco " hqt" cp" HO " f gvgevqt/v{r g" "f go qf wrcvqt0' Vj g" tgegkxgf " HUM' uki pcn" ku" dcpf/r cuu" hkngtgf " vq" tgo qxg" qwv/qh/dcpf " 'kpvgthgtgpeg" cpf " vj gp" nko kgf " vq" tgo qxg" CO " kpvgthgtgpeg0' Vj g" nko kgf " uki pcn' ku" HO/" "f gvgevgf " vq" r tqf weg" c"r qukkkxg" qwwr wi" hqt " c" o ctm" eqpf kkkqp" cpf " c" pgi cvkxg" qwwr wi "hqt " c" ''ur ceg" eqpf kkkqp0' Vj g" tcy ." f gvgevgf " uki pcn' ku" nqy " r cuu/hkngtgf " vq" tgo qxg" pqkug"



"eqo r qpgpvu"cvhtgs wgpelgu"cdqxg"y g"dcwf "tcvg."cpf."hkpcm{."y g"f gelukqp"eltewkv"o cmgu"cm" "r qukkkxg"xqnci gu"kpvq"dkpct{"3øu"cpf "cm'pgi cvkxg"xqnci gu"kpvq"dkpct{"2øu0"



Vj ku"v{r g"qh"f go qf wrcvqt" y cu"xgt { "r qr wrct"f vg" vq"ku"tgrcvkxg"uko r nekv{ "cpf "ku"pqp/ etkkecn'wpkpi 0'Rj cug/mengf/mqr "*RNN+"f go qf wrcvqtu"ctg"c"o qtg"tgegpv'vgej pks vg."dw' yj g{ "j cxg" xgt { "uko krct"r gthqto cpegu" vq" yj cv" qh" HO "f gvgevqt" f go qf wrcvqtu. HO/v{r g" f gvgevqtu" ctg" pqp/qr vko cn' kp" yj g" ugpug" yj cv' yj g{ "r gthqto " o qtg" r qqtn{ " yj cp" uki pcn' f gvgevkqp"yj gqt { 'y qwrf 'r tgf kev'ku'r quukdrg0'Vj g'r gthqto cpeg"qh'cp "HO/v{r g"HUM'f gvgevqt" ku'ugxgtgn{ "nko kgf "d{ 'ku'tgrcvkxgn{ 'y kf g"kpr wi'dcpf y kf yj 0'Vj g"kpenvukqp"qh"rcti g'r qtvkqpu" qh" htgs wgpe{ "ur gevt wo " yj cv' f q" pqv' eqpvckp" uki pkhkecpv' uki pcn' gpgti { "ku" ergctn{ " c" pqp/ qr vko cn'cr r tqcej 'vq'HUM'f go qf wrcvkqp0'

4.1.1.1 Implementation Issues

"

"

Vj g"dcpf/r cuu"hkngt"uj qy p"kp"yj g"dnqem'f kci tco "qh'\ EF "dcugf "ERHUM"f go qf wrcvqt"ku" ko r ngo gpvgf "wukpi "cp"HKT "hkngt"kp"qtf gt"vq"j cxg"c"nkpgct"r j cug"tgur qpug"qh"yj g"hkngt"vq" o ckpvckp"yj g"r j cug"eqpvkpvkv{ "r tqr gtv{ "qh'ERHUM"uki pcn0"Ku"qpn{ "cko "ku"vq"dcpf/nko kv'yj g" pqku{ 'tgegkxgf "uki pcn0"

Vj g"nko ksgt"uj qy p"kp"yj g"dnqeni'f kci tco "ku"ko r ngo gpvgf "cu"c"j ctf/nko ksgt"hqmqy gf "d{"c" dcpf/r cuu"hkngt"egpvgtgf "qp"yj g"ecttkgt "htgs wgpe{"vq"ugrgev'yj g"ukpwuqkf cn'eqo r qpgpv'cv' yj g"htgs wgpe{0'Vj g"HO "f kuetko kpcvqt"ku"ko r ngo gpvgf "cu"c"f khgtgpvkcvqt"qt"c"j ki j/r cuu" hkngt0'C "dwwgt/y qtyj "KKT"hkngt"ku"wugf "vq"f guki p"yj g"j ki j "r cuu"hkngt"dgecwug"KKT "hkngtu"ecp" qdvckp" dgwgt" vtcpukkqp" dcpf "ej ctcevgtkuvkeu0'Vj g" my "r cuu/hkngtkpi "ku"f qpg" vq" tgo qxg" tgs whtgo gpv"cv"vj ku"uvci g="y g"kor ngo gpv"vj ku"hknygt" wukpi "c"dwwygt/y qtvj "KKT" nqy/r cuu"hknygt" qh"uwkscdng" qtfgt" cpf" eww/qhh"fgrgpfkpi "qp"vjg"u {uvgo" urgekhkecvkqpu0"

4.1.1.2 Results and Discussions

Cu" o gpvkqpgf " cdqxg." vj g" r gthqto cpeg" qh' cp" HO " f gvgevqt/v{ r g" HUM" f go qf wrcvqt" ku" ugxgtgn{ "ho kgf "d{ "ku"tgrcvkxgn{ 'y kf g"kpr wi'dcpf y kf vj 0Vj g "kpenvukqp"qh'hcti g'r qtvkqpu"qh' htgs wgpe{ "ur gevtwo "vj cv'f q"pqv'eqpvckp"uki pkhlecpv'uki pcn'gpgti { "ku"engctn{ "c"pqp/qr vko cn' crrtqcej 'vq 'HUM'f go qf wrcvkqp0'Vj gkt 'r gthqto cpeg" ku's wkg'r qqt."cpf "kp"i gpgtcn"ecpøv'dg" wugf " hqt" o quv' r tcevkecn' crr nlecvkqpu." gzegr v' hqt" uqo g" f wo o { " crr nlecvkqpu" cpf " f go qpuvtcvkqp"r wtr qugu0'Crrtqr tkcvg" hkngt "f guki p"ku"cp" ko r qt vcpv' kuuvg" kp" vj ku"encuu" qh" f go qf wrcvqtu0'

4.1.2 Matched-filter type FSK demodulator

Hkngt/v{rg"f go qf wævqtu"cwgo rv"vq"qrvko cm{"o cvej "yjg"HUM"uki pen'reteo gvgtu"vq"yjg" f go qf wævqt" eqphki wtevkqp" vq" qrvko kjg"f go qf wævqt" gttqt" rgthqto cpeg0'C" uko rnkhgf" urgevtwo "hqt"hkngt/v{rg"f go qf wævqtu"ku"uj qyp"kp"Hki wtg"6040'Vjg"rtqrgt"hkngt"f guki p" f grgpf u" pqv' qpn{" qp" yjg" uki pen'reteo gvgtu." dwv' enuq" qp" yjg" pewtg" qh" yjg" uki pen' kpvgthgtgpeg0'Vjg"encuuke"õo evejgf ö"hkngt"f go qf wævqt"ku"qrvko en'hqt"eqjgtgpv'HUM'kp" y j kg'I ewukep'pqkug"kpvgthgtgpeg']48_0"



Figure 4.2: Simplified demodulation spectrum for matched-filter FSK demodulator

C"dmem'f kci tco "qh"c"uko r ng."o cvej gf/hkngt"f go qf wncvqt"hqt"eqj gtgpv'HUM"ku"uj qy p"kp" Hki wtg"6050'Kp"yj g"f go qf wncvqt."yj g"qwr wd'qh"yj g"o cvej gf "hkngtu"ku"eqo r ctgf."cpf "kh"yj g" qwr wdhtqo "yj g"o ctmihkngt"ku"ncti gt 'yj cp'yj cv'htqo 'yj g"ur ceg'hkngt."c"f gekukqp'ku"o cf g 'yj cv' c"o ctmiuki pcn'y cu'ytcpuo kvgf 0'Ur ceg'f gvgevkqp'ku'uko knctn{ 'r gthqto gf 0''





"

Dgecwug"pqp/eqj gtgpv'HUM'ku'uq"o wej "o qtg"eqo o qp"yj cp"eqj gtgpv'HUM "kv'ku"pgeguuct { " vq" j cxg"c" v{r g" qh" f go qf wrcvqt" yj cv" f qgu" pqv" f gr gpf "qp" r j cug" kphqto cvkqp0' Qr vko wo " f go qf wrcvkqp"qh"pqp/eqj gtgpv'HUM'ecp"dg"cej kgxgf "d { "gpxgmr g" f gvgevkqp" qh' yj g"uki pcn" hkngt" qwxr wu"kp"c"hkngt/v{r g"f go qf wrcvqt0'C" f go qf wrcvqt" qh' yj ku'v{r g"ku'uj qy p"kp"Hki wtg" 6060V j g"qwr wu"qh'yj g"o ctmicpf 'ur ceg'hkngtu'ctg" gpxgmr g/ f gvgevgf "cpf 'uco r ngf ''cv'gxgt { " v? mVd."y j gtg"mi'ku''cp" kpvgi gt."cpf "yj gkt"xcnwgu"eqo r ctgf ''q" f gvgto kpg"y j kej "j cu"i tgcvgt" o ci pkwf g0'P qvg" yj cv'r j cug" kphqto cvkqp" ku''pqv'tgs wktgf 0'Y kyj "yj g" õtki j vö"hkngt" uj cr g." r gthqto cpeg" qh''yj ku" v{r g" qh" f go qf wrcvqt" cr r tqcej gu" yj g" yj gqtgvkecn" qr vko wo "hqt" pqp/ eqj gtgpv'HUM0'Vj g" õtki j vö"hkngt uj cr g"hqt" c'y j kg" pqkug" kpvgthgtgpeg" gpxktqpo gpv'ku" qpg" yj cv'j cu'yj g'uco g'ur gevtcn'uj cr g''cu'yj g'' tcpuo kwgf 'uki pcn0'J qy gxgt. 'kpcdktks{ '\q"qdvckpkpi " yj g'tki j v''hkngt''uj cr g"ku'y j cv'rko ku'yj g'' gthqto cpeg" kp" o quv'r tcevkecn'uegpctkqu"cu'y kn'dg" f kuewugf 'kp'yj g'pgzv'ugevkqp0'



Figure 4.4: Non-coherent FSK demodulation with spectrally matched filters and envelope detection.

4.1.2.1 Implementation Issues

Y ký "ý g"õtki j vö"hknygt"uj cr g."r gthqto cpeg"qh"ý ku"v{r g"qh"f go qf wncvqt "crrtqcej gu"ý g" ý gqtgvkecn"qr vko wo "hqt"pqp"eqj gtgpv"HUMO'Vj g"õtki j vö"hknygt"uj cr g"hqt"c"y j kg"pqkug" kpvgthgtgpeg"gpxktqpo gpv'ku"qpg"vj cv'j cu'vj g"uco g"ur gevtcn'uj cr g"cu'vj g"vtcpuo kvgf "uki pcn0" Hqt"vj g"õtgevcpi wrctö"o qf wrcvkqp"qh"HUM "vj g"tki j v"uj cr g"ku"c"ukpe"hvpevkqp"dcpf "r cuu" hkngt "egpvgtgf "cdqwv'vj g'f guktgf "o ctm'qt 'ur ceg'vqpg0"Vj g'ur gevtcn'uj cr g"qh"qr vko wo "o ctm' cpf 'ur ceg'hkngtu'ku'cu'uj qy p'kp"Hki wtg'6070'



Figure 4.5: Matched Mark and Space filters *he? 3722'J | .'h ?822'J | .'j ?207.'hu?49'nJ | .T?4622dr u.'P ? 32222+''

Vj g"õtki j vö"hkngt"f guki p"ku"cp"ko r qt vcpv"kuuwg"kp"O cvej gf/"hkngt"v{r g"HUM"f go qf wrcvqt0' Kp" r tcevkeg." o cvej gf " hkngt" ko r ngo gpvcvkqp" qh" c" pqp/eqj gtgpv" f go qf wrcvkqp" uej go g" ugnf qo " i kxgu" yj g" qr vko wo " r gthqto cpeg" dgecwug" qh" qwt" kpcdkrkv{ " vq" f guki p" yj g" kf gcn" ur gevtcm{ 'o cvej gf ''hkngt0"



 Figure 4.6: Frequency response of matched filters obtained using equiripple FIR filter design Blue: Mark filter response, Green: Space filter response Qtf gt<: 8=hu? 49'nJ | .'F uxqr 3?2023.'F r cuu3?208.'F uxqr 4?2023"</td>

 O ctmlhkngt<ho ctm<3: 22'J | =huxqr 3?822'J | .'hr cuu3?3622'J | .'hr cuu4?4422'J | .'hrxqr 4?5222'J | " Ur ceg'hkngt<hor ceg<3422'J | =huxqr 3?2'J | .'hr cuu3?: 22'J | .'hr cuu4?3822'J | .'hrxqr 4?4622'J | "</td>



Figure 4.7: Frequency response of matched filters obtained using window FIR filter design Green: Mark filter response, Blue: Space filter response Qtf gt <345='Y kpf qy <'Mckugt '*dgvc <207+'hi? 49'nJ | .'F uvqr 3? 2023.'F r cuu3? 208.'F uvqr 4? 20223''

O ctmlhkngt<ho ctm<3: 22'J | ='hnqr 3?822'J | .'hr cuu3?3622'J | .'hr cuu4?4422'J | .'hnqr 4?5222'J | ''' Ur ceg'hkngt<hur ceg<3422'J | ='hnqr 3?2'J | .'hr cuu3?: 22'J | .'hr cuu4?3822'J | .'hnqr 4?4622'J |

Hqt"gzcorng." kp"qtf gt" vq" korngogpv" vjg" ukpe" hvvpe vkqp" ujcrgf" hkngtu" vukpi" rtce vkecn" hkngt" fgukipu." yg" eqwrf" i q" hqt" cp" gs vkt krng" HKT" hkngt" fgukip" qt" c"Ykpfqy" v{rg" HKT" hkngt" fgukip0" Vjg" htgs vgpe {"tgurqpug" qh" dqvj" vjgug" v{rgu" qh" korngogpvc vkqpu" eqttgurqpf kpi" vq" vjg" urgekhkec vkqpu" ujqyp" cdqxg" jcu" dggp" rnqvgf" kp" vjg" hkivtgu" cdqxg0" Cu" ecp" dg" uggp." c" ykpfqy" v{rg" HKT" hkngt" ykj" Mckugt" ykpfqy" crrtqzkocvgu" vjg" ukpe" hvvpe vkqp" oquv" enqugn{." dwv" tgs vktgu" c"jkijgt" qtfgt 1" eqorgz kv{" hqt" c"uvcdng" fgukip0" Gxgp" vjgp" vjg" gzvgpv" qh" urge vtcn'ocvejkpi" qdvckpgf" ku'vqq" rqqt0'

Cnuq."cu"ý g"f gxkcvkqp"htgs wgpe { "h;"dgeqo gu"uo cngt"eqo r ctgf "vq"ý g"uco r nkpi "htgs wgpe { " h_µ" ý g" qtf gt" qh" ý g" hkngt" kpetgcugu" o cpkhqif 0'Dgukf gu." ý g" cdqxg" f guki pkpi " r tqdngo ." o cvej gf "hkngt "f guki p"cniq"hcegu"ý g"kuuwg"qh"dcpf/y kf ý 0'Hqt"gcej "hkngt"uj cr g. "ý gtg"ku"cp" qr vko wo "dcpf y kf ý 0'Kp"i gpgtcn"kh"ý g"hkngt"dcpf y kf ý "ku"vqq"y kf g."gzeguu"pqkug"gpgti { " y km"dg"kpenvf gf 0'Kf"ý g"hkngt"dcpf y kf ý "ku"vqq"pcttqy ."eqpugewikxg"uki pcn"gno gpvu"y km" kpvgthgtg"y ký "gcej "qý gt0'Vj ku"ku"ecngf "kpvgt/u{ o dqn"kpvgthgtgpeg0'Kp"pcttqy "hkngtu."ý ku"ku" ecwugf "d{ "õtkpi kpi ö" qt" d{ " ý g" hkngtu" kpcdktkv{ " vq" õf wo r ö" ý g" gpgti { " qh" ý g" r tgxkqwu" kpvgthgtgpeg"ku"pqv"lwuvkhkgf "kp"o quv"tgcn"uki pcn"gpxktqpo gpvu0'KV"ku"cnuq"f guktcdng"vj cv"vj g" hknygt"r gthqto "y gm"kp"pqp/y j kvg"pqkug"gpxktqpo gpvu0'

4.2 Non-coherent CPFSK demodulation techniques

Vj g"dcuke"uxtwewstg" qh'c" pqp/qr vko cn'ERHUM'tgegkxgt." go r m{kpi "c" pqp/eqj gtgpv' HO " f go qf wncvqt"]45_"ku'uj qy p"kp"Hki wtg"60 0'Vj g"pqp/eqj gtgpv' f go qf wncvqt"tgs wktgu"gkj gt " qh'yj g''y q'f gekukqp''o gyj qf u. 'F O 3''cpf 'F O 4. "gzr nckpgf 'kp''yj g'hqmqy kpi ''ugevkqpu0'



Figure 4.8: Basic structure of a CPFSK receiver, employing a non-coherent FM demodulator

4.2.1 Non-coherent FM demodulation scheme

"

Vj g"hkuv"uvci g"kp" vj ku"encuu" qh"ERHUM'f go qf wrcvqtu" ku"pqp/eqj gtgpv"HO "f go qf wrcvqt0' Xctkqwu'uej go gu"ecp"dg"go r m{gf "hqt"HO "f go qf wrcvkqp"cv'vj ku'uvci g0Co qpi "vj g"xctkqwu" r quukdkrkkgu." kv" ku" hqwpf " vj cv" HO "f kuetko kpcvqt" dcugf "f go qf wrcvqt" i kxgu" vj g" dguv" r gthqto cpegu'y kj "f gekukqp"o gej cpkuo "3"cpf "40'

Vj g"uko r nguv"hqto "qh"htgs wgpe{/o qf wrcvkqp"f gvgevqt "ku" vj g"Unqr g"F gvgevqt0' Vj g"unqr g" f gvgevqt 'ku"guugpvkcm{ 'c'vcpni'ektewkv'y j kej "ku'wvpgf 'vq"c'htgs wgpe{ "gkj gt"unki j vn{ 'cdqxg"qt" dgnqy "vj g"HO "ecttkgt"htgs wgpe{"cpf "j cu"c"Xqnci g/vq/htgs wgpe{ "tgur qpug"cu"uj qy p"kp" Hki wtg"60, *c+. Cu'vj g"HO 'uki pcn'ku'cr r ngf 'vq'vj g"vcpm'ektewkv'kp"Hki wtg"60, *d+"vj g"qwr wv' co r nkwf g" qh" vj g" uki pcn' xctkgu" cu" ku" htgs wgpe{ "uy kpi u"enqugt" vq." qt" hwt vj gt" ht qo ." vj g" tguqpcpv' htgs wgpe{" qh" vj g" vcpn0' Htgs wgpe{" xctkcvkqpu" y kn' uvkm' dg" r tgugpv' kp" vj ku" y cxghqto ."dwv'kv'y kn'cnaq'f gxgnqr "co r nkwf g"xctkcvkqpu0'Vj ku'uki pcn'ku'vj gp"cr r nkgf 'vq'vj g" gpxgnqr g" f gvgevqt" kp"Hki wtg" 6082*c+" ko r ngo gpvgf " cu" Hki wtg" 6082*d+." cpf " vj g" f gvgevgf " y cxghqto " ku" vj g" qwr w0' Vj ku" ektewkv" j cu" vj g" o clqt" f kucf xcpvci g" vj cv' cp{" co r nkwf g" xctkcvkqpu'kp" vj g"TH'y cxghqto 'y kni'r cuu'vj tqwi j "vj g" cpmi'ektewkv'cpf "dg"f gvgevgf 0'



Figure 4.9: (a) Voltage vs Frequency plot of a slope detector , (b)Fank detector used in Slope detection.



Figure 4.10: (a) Block diagram of an envelope detector (b) envelope detector.

Qyj gt"r quukdkkkgu"kpenwf g"\ gtq/"etquukpi "f gvgevqt"dcugf "HO "f go qf wncvkqp."qt"Hquvgt/ Uggng{" f kuetko kpcvqt" dcugf "HO "f go qf wncvkqp0' Kp" qwt" kor ngo gpvcvkqp." y g" wug" yj g" hqmqy kpi 'kor ngo gpvcvkqp"qh'yj g'pqp/eqj gtgpv'HO "f go qf wncvqt"dmen0'





Vj g"unqr g"f gvgevqt"ku"ko r ngo gpvgf "wukpi "c"f khhgt gpvkcvqt"qt"c"j ki j/r cuu"hkngt "f guki pgf" wukpi "c"dwvgt/y qt yj "KKT "hkngt0'Vj g"qtf gt "cpf "q yj gt"ur gekhkecvkqpu"qh"yj g"j ki j/r cuu"hkngt" wugf "f gr gpf "qp"yj g"u{ uvgo "ur gekhkecvkqpu0'C"o qtg"ghhkekgpv'ko r ngo gpvcvkqp"qh"yj g"unqr g" f gvgevqt" ku" wukpi " c" dcncpegf " f kuetko kpcvqt0' Dwv' kp" qwt" ko r ngo gpvcvkqp" y g" wugf " c" f khgt gpvkcvqt0'Vj g"nqy/r cuu"hkngt"wugf "kp" yj g"gpx gnqr g"f gvgevqt"ku"o gcpv'vq"tgo qxg"cp{" j ki j "htgs wgpe{"eqo r qpgpvu."cpf "ku"f guki pgf "wukpi "c"dwvgt/y qt yj "KKT"hkngt"qtf gt"qtf gt"qtf gt"qtf 8"vq"32"y cu"hqwpf "vq"ugtxg"y g"r wtr qug0'Vj g"ew/qhh"ur gekhecvkqpu"qh/eqwtug"f gr gpf "qp" y g'u{uvgo 'f guki p0'

4.2.1.2 Results and Discussions

Vj g"ej qkeg"qh"HO "f go qf wrcvkqp" vgej pks vg" vugf "vq"qdvckp" vj g"dcug" dcpf "uki pcn"f qgu"j cxg" cp" ko r cev" qp" vj g" DGT "r gthqto cpeg" cv" vj g" tgegkxgt" qwr w0" HO "f kuetko kpcvqt" v(r g" qh" f go qf wrcvqt" ku" npqy p" vq" i kxg" vj g" dguv" r gthqto " chvgt" | gtq/etquukpi " f gvgevqt" dcugf " f go qf wrcvqt0'Co qpi "HO "f kuetko kpcvqt" f guki pu. "Hquvgt/Uggrg{ "f kuetko kpcvqt" ku" npqy p" vq" i kxg" urki j vn{"dgwgt" r gthqto cpeg" vj cp" urqr g"f gvgevqt" dcugf "f kuetko kpcvqtu." dwv" cv" vj g" equv" qh" kpetgcugf " eqo r rgzkv{0' Kp" qwt" uko wrcvkqpu." y g" uvkem" vq" urqr g" f gvgevqt" dcugf " f kuetko kpcvqtu0'

"

4.2.2 Decision Mechanism 1"

Cuuwo g" ý cv" z*v+" ku" ý g" dcug/dcpf " uki pcn' cv" ý g" qwr w" qh" ý g" HO " pqp/eqj gtgpv" f go qf wrcvqt." gzr tguugf " d{ "*8+. c_m " +u" ctg" ý g" o qf wrcvkpi " rgxgnu" cpf " g(t)" ku" ý g" r tg/ o qf wrcvkpi "hkngt" ko r wng'tgur qpug0'

$$x^{*}t += \sum_{k} a_{k}g^{*}t - kT_{s} + "$$

Uco r nkpi " y g" $z *_{v+}$ " uki pcn' cv' y g" qr vko wo " v? nN_u" o qo gpvu" y qwrf " ugewtg" y g" eqttgev" f go qf wrcvkqp" qh" y g" o qf wrcvgf " ngx gnu." kh" y g" ko r wrug" tgur qpug" qh" y g" r tg/o qf wrcvkpi " hkngt 'hwnhkmi'y g"eqpf kkqp<"

$$g^{**}m - k + T_s + = \begin{cases} 3 = m = k \\ 2 = m \neq k \end{cases}$$

"

4.2.2.1 Results and Discussions

Y ký " cp" qdugtxcvkqp" kpvgtxcn' qh" 3/dkv' r gtkqf." ý ku" f gekukqp" o gej cpkuo " i kxgu" c" r gthqto cpeg'ý cv'ku'r qqtguv'qh'cm0Cu'ý g"qdugtxcvkqp'kpvgt xcn'ku'kpetgcugf 'vq'5/"cpf '7/"dkv' kpvgtxcnu." ý g" r gthqto cpeg" ko r tqxgu" cpf " ku" eqo r ctcdng" vq" HO/f gvgevqt" v{ r g" HUM" f go qf wncvqt."dwi'ku'uvkmi'qq'kphgtkqt'hqt'o quv'r tcevkecn'cr r hecvkqpu0/

4.2.3 Decision Mechanism 2

D{ "kpvgi tcvkpi "vj g"dcug/dcpf "uki pcn'x(t). "uco r nkpi "vj g"kpvgi tcvqt "qwr w'uki pcn'cv'vj g"gpf " qh'gcej "u{o dqn'r gtkqf "cpf "d{ "eqo r wkpi "vj g"f khhgtgpeg"dgw ggp"vy q"eqpugewkxg"xcnvgu." vj g"r j cug"xctkcvkqpu' Φ *o V_u+. "kpf wegf "d{ "vj g"o qf wrcvkqp"qxgt"c"u{o dqn'r gtkqf "V_u. "ecp"dg" qdvckpgf "cu'uj qy p"dgqy <"

$$\int_{2}^{mT_{s}} x^{*}t + dt - \int_{2}^{*m-3+T_{s}} x^{*}t + dt = \int_{*m-3+T_{s}}^{mT_{s}} x^{*}t + dt$$
$$= \underbrace{\phi_{e} * mT_{s} + -\phi_{e} * * m - 3 + T_{s} + }_{4, \pi, \Delta f_{ocz}}$$
$$= \Phi * mT_{s} +$$

Y j gp"cp"kpvgi tcnhgur qpug"r tg/o qf wrcvkpi "hkngt"ku"go r m{gf."gxgt{"o qf wrcvkpi "hgxgnly km" eqttgur qpf "vq"c"egtvckp"r j cug" xctkcvkqp"cpf "xkeg"xgtuc0'Mpqy kpi "vj g"r j cug"xctkcvkqp"qxgt" c"u{o dqn'r gtkqf."y g"o qf wrcvkpi "ngxgn"ecp"dg"f gvgto kpgf "cpf."j gpeg."y g"eqttgur qpf kpi " dku"ecp"dg"gz vtcevgf 0'Vj g"cf xcpvci g"qh"y ku"f go qf wrcvkqp"o gy qf "eqpukuvu"kp"ku"uko r ng" ko r ngo gpvcvkqp0'Vj g"u{o dqn'enqeni'tgeqxgt{"ecp"dg"ceeqo r nkuj gf."go r m{kpi "y g"dcug/ dcpf "uki pcn'z*v="cu'tgi ctf 'vj g"kpvgi tcvkqp"qh'vj g"z*v+"uki pcn"tgs wktgf "hqt'vj g"eqo r wcvkqp" qh'vj g"r j cug"xctkcvkqp."kv"ecp"dg"r gthqto gf "d{"cxgtci kpi "y g"uki pcn'uco r ngu0"

4.2.3.1 Results and Discussions

Hki wtg"6084"uj qy u"yj g"O C VNCD"uko wrcykąp"hąt"yj g"r gthąto cpeg"qh"c"f ghgpug"ygrgo gytke" u{uvgo "go r m{kpi "pqp/eqj gtgpv'ERHUM'f go qf wrcykąp"uej go g"y kj "f gekukąp"o gej cpkuo " 40Vj g"HO 'f go qf wrcykąp"ku'r gthąto gf "wukpi "c"Unqr g'f gygevąt"dcugf "HO 'f kuetko kpcvqt0'





Cu"ecp"dg"uggp"htqo "hki wtg"6084*c+."ERHUM'uggo u"vq"dg"vj g"tki j v"ej qkeg"qh"o qf wrcvkqp" uej go g"htqo "ur gevtcn/ghhkekgpe{"r qkpv"qh"xkgy 0'Qp"vj g"tgegkxgt"ukf g"j qy gxgt."vj g"ej qkeg" qh"f gekukqp"o gej cpkuo "4"f qgu"pqv"uggo "vq"dg"ucvkuhcevqt{"qy kpi "vq"vj g"j ki j "DGT"cv"vj g" UP T"qh"r tcevkecn'kpvgtguvu0J qy gxgt."kv'y cu"qdugtxgf "vj cv'vj g"f gekukqp"o gvj qf "4"ugewtgf "c" uki pkhkecpvn{" rqy gt" DGT" vj cp" vj g" f gekukqp" o gvj qf " 3qp" vj g" go r rq{o gpv" qh" vj g" f go qf wrcvgf " dcug/dcpf " uki pcn0' " Uq." vj g" hktuv" f gekukqp" o gvj qf " *F O 3+" ku" pqv" tgeqo o gpf cdrg."cu"rqpi "cu"vj g"ugeqpf "qpg"*F O 4+"j cu"cdqw"vj g"uco g"ko r rgo gpvcvkqp" eqo r rgzks{0'





Vj g'uco g'tgegkxgt'y cu'uko wrcvgf "cv'I UO 'uvcpf ctf u'vq"qdvckp"vj g'tguwnu" uj qy p"kp"Hki wtg" 60350"Cu"ecp"dg'uggp. "vj g'ur gevtcn'ej ctcevgtkuvkeu'qh'vj g'vtcpuo kvgf 'uki pcn' ko r tqxg0'Cnuq." qp'vj g'tgegkxgt'ukf g. "vj g'DGT'r gthqto cpeg'ko r tqxgu'vj qwi j 'kv'ku'uvkm'hct'htqo ''qr vko wo 0''

Htqo "y g"cdqxg"uko wrcvkqpu."y g"DGT"r gthqto cpeg"qh"F gekukqp"O gej cpkuo "4"y cu"hqwpf" vq"dg"kphnvgpegf "d{"y g'hqmqy kpi "hcevqtu<"

*c+" Ghhgev" qh" xct {kpi " f cvc/tcvg<" Hki wtg" 6086" uj qy u" yj g" DGT" r gthqto cpeg" ewtxgu" eqttgur qpf kpi "vq"c"o qf wncvkqp"kpf gz "qh"j ? 207."cpf "xct {kpi "yj g"f cvc/tcvg0'Kk"ku"qdugtxgf " yj cv'yj g"DGT"r gthqto cpeg"f gi tcf gu"cu'yj g"f cvc/tcvg"ku"kpetgcugf 0'Nkgtcwtg"]45_"uwi i guvu" yj cv'yj g"enkeni'*r j cug"uj khu"qh"±4 +"qeewttgpeg"r tqdcdkrk{ "kpetgcugu"unqy n{ "y kyj "kpetgcugu" kp"f cvc/tcvg0'Ukpeg."qeewttgpeg"qh"enkemu"ku"yj g"o clqt"uqwteg"qh"gttqt" cv'nqy "UP T."yj ku" ceeqwpwu'hqt'yj g"r qqt"DGT"cv'nqy "UP T."hqt"c'j ki j "f cvc/tcvg"uegpctkq0'



Figure 4.14: BER performance for DM 2, at h=0.5, with data-rate (a) 2400bps (b) R=280 kbps *d+'Ghgev'qh'xct { kpi 'o qf wrcvkqp/kpf gz <'Hki wtg'6087'uj qy u'y g'DGT "ewtxgu'eqttgur qpf kpi " vq" wq "f khgtgpv' f cv/tcvgu." y kj " j ?204" cpf " j ?207." tgur gevksgn{0' Qp" yj g" dcuku" qh" yj g" r tgxkqwu"qdugtxcvkqp."yg"yqwf "j cxg"gzr gevgf "c"f gi tcf cvkqp"kp"DGT "r gthqto cpeg"cu'yj g" f cvc/tcvg"ku'kpetgcugf 0'Qp" yj g"eqpvtct { ."yg"qdugtxg" yj cv'yj g"DGT "r gthqto cpeg"ko r tqxgu." kp''ur kg" cp'kpetgcug'kp'f cvc/tcvg0Ki/ecp'dg"eqpenxf gf 'yj cv'o qf wrcvkqp'kpf gz" j cu'uki pkHe cpv' chtgev'qp"DGT "cu'ygn0'Ukpeg." j" kpetgcugu"htqo "204"kp" yj g"sgrgo gvtke"u{ usgo "vq"207"wpf gt" I UO ''ur gekHecvkqpu=''y ku"gzr rckpu''y g'' ko r tqxgo gpv'kp"DGT ''r gthqto cpeg"cv'c'i ksgp"UP T0' V j wu."DGT "r gthqto cpeg" ko r tqxgu" y kj " kpetgcug" kp" o qf wrcvkqp"kpf gz "kp" *2.3+." y kj " c" uko wncpgqwu" kpetgcug" kp" dcpf/y kf yj " yj qwi j 0' Cnq." k/" ecp" dg" eqpenxf gf " yj cv' y g" ko r tqxgo gpv'kp"DGT "r gthqto cpeg" y kj "kpetgcug"kp" o qf wrcvkqp"kpf gz "kp" *2.3+." y kj " c" uko wncpgqwu" kpetgcug' kp" dcpf/y kf yj " yj qwi j 0' Cnq." k/" ecp" dg" eqpenxf gf " yj cv' y g" ko r tqxgo gpv'kp"DGT "r gthqto cpeg" y kj "kpetgcug"kp" o qf wrcvkqp"kpf gz "kp" *2.3+." ku" o qtg" wi pKHecpv'y cp'y g''f gi tcf cvkqp"kp"r gthqto cpeg"y kj 'kpetgcug'kp" o qf wrcvkqp"kpf gz "kp" *2.3+." ku" o qtg"



Figure 4.15: BER performance for DM-2, at (a) R=300 bps, h=0.2 (b) R=2400 bps, h=0.5

Kp"ceeqtf cpeg"y kj "ý g"cdqxg"hcevu."ý ku"tgegkxgt"ug√wr "i kxgu"ucvkuhcevqt{"r gthqto cpeg" wpf gt"hqmqy kpi 'ur gekhlecvkqpu0'





4.3 Correlation filter based non-coherent demodulation technique

Vj g" tgegkxgt" ku" ko r ngo gpvgf " kp" vj tgg" r ctvu< c" f go qf wncvqt." eqttgncvkqp" hkngtu" cpf " c" f gekukqp"cni qtkj o 0Vj g"f go qf wncvqt"tgwtpu''yj g"tgcn''tcpuo kvgf "uki pcn''q"c"eqo r ngz "dcug" dcpf "uki pcn0'Eqo r ngz "eqttgncvkqp" ku" vj gp"f qpg" dgw ggp" vj g" uki pcn''tgegkxgf "cpf " vj g" w q" r quukdng" uki pcnu" ugpv0' Vj g" eqttgncvqtu" qwxr wu "hqwt "uecnet" xcnwgu. "y j kej " ctg" vj g" tgen' cpf " ko ci kpct { " r ctvu" qh" vj g" tgegkxgf " uki pcn'' eqttgncvgf " y kyj " vj g" r quukdng" uki pcnu" ugpv0' Vj g" f gekukqp"cni qtkyj o " vj gp" qr gtcvgu" qp" vj g" eqttgncvqt" qwxr wu. "f gr gpf kpi " qp" vj g" qdugtxcvkqp" kpvgtxcn0"

Ukpeg"qpn{"y g"tgcn'r ctv'qh'y g"eqo r ngz "uki pcn'j cu"dggp"ugpv."cp"KS "v{r g"f go qf wncvqt." uj qy p'kp"Hki wtg'6039."ku'wugf 'vq'tgwtp"y g'tgegkxgf "cpf 'uco r ngf 'uki pcn't*p+, vq"dcug"dcpf " cpf 'qdvckp''y g'tgcn'cpf 'ko ci kpct { 'r ctvu'qh'y g''tcpuo kvgf 'kphqto cvkqp''dgctkpi 'uki pcn0''



y j gtg"*n* ? "3."4."1 "."*kN*."y kj "*k* tgr tgugpvkpi "vj g"pwo dgt"qh"dku"ugpv"cpf "*N* vj g"pwo dgt"qh" uco r ngu"r gt"dk0'Qpeg"vj g"uki pcn"j cu"dggp"tgwvtpgf "vq"dcug"dcpf ."eqttgrcvqt"tgegkxgtu"ctg" wugf "vq"f gvgto kpg"vj g"eqo r qpgpvu"qh"vj g"uki pcn"ugpv"y kj "tgur gev"vq"gcej "qh"vj g"r quukdng" uki pcnu"ugpv0'Htqo "vj gug"xcnvgu."c"f gekukqp"cni qtkj o "y kn"o cng"vj g"dguv"guvko cvg"qh"vj g" f cvc"u{o dqn'ugpv'dcugf "qp"c"o czko wo "nkngnkj qqf "dnqem'guvko cvg"]4: _0'



Figure 4.19: Theoretical realization of correlator receiver."

"

Cv'y g"u{o dqn'vko g."*T*."gcej "eqttgrcvqt"qwr wi'ku"kpvgi tcvgf ."uco r ngf "cpf "tgeqo dkpgf "kp" uwej "c"hcuj kqp"cu"vq"qdvckp"y g"tgcn'cpf "ko ci kpct { "r ctvu"qh'y g"tgegkxgf "uki pcn'eqttgrcvgf " y kj "gcej "qh" y g"r quukdng" ugpv' uki pcnu0' Vj g"f gekukqp" ku" dcugf "qp" y g"eqo r wcvkqp" cpf " eqo r ctkuqp" qh" egtvckp" o gvtkeu0' Hqt" c" qpg" dkv" qdugtxcvkqp" kpvgtxcn" kv" ku" uko r n{ " y g" o ci pkwf g"qh" y g"eqo r ngz "qwr wv"qh' y g"eqttgrcvqt0' Vj g"f gekukqp"ku"o cf g"kp"hcxqt"qh' y g" qpg''y kj "rcti gt"o ci pkwf g0'

Hqt"gcej "kpr w/f cvc" xgevqt."]4: _"uj qy u" yj cv' yj g" o czko wo "nkngnkj qqf "dnqen'f gvgevkqp" o gvtke'*hqt"dkpct{'ERHUM'cpf "c"yj tgg"u{o dqn'qdugtxcvkqp"kpvgtxcn#ecp"dg'y tkvgp"cu"

$$\beta_{k.l.m}$$
 "= " $A_k + e^{j\pi l\alpha_k}$] $B_l + e^{j\pi l\alpha_l}C_{m-}$ "

hqt"m!? "3."4="n!? "3."4="o "? "3."4="cpf "y j gtg"C ku'ý g"eqo r ngz "xcnwgf "eqttgrcvqt"qwr wi'qxgt" y g"*p/4+^{pf}"dk/'kpvgtxcn"*B* ku"ý g"eqo r ngz "xcnwgf "eqttgrcvqt" qwr wi'qxgt "ý g"*p/3+^u"dk/' kpvgtxcn' cpf "E"ku"ý g"eqo r ngz "xcnwgf "eqttgrcvqt" qwr wi'qxgt "ý g"p^ý" dk/'kpvgtxcn0' Vj g" eqo r ngz " eqpuvcpvu" ctg" r j cug" eqpvtkdwkqpu" htqo " gcej " r tgxkqwu" u{o dqn0' J gpeg." *; +" ecrewrcvgu''β''hqt''cm'r quukdng''f cvc''xgevqtu0'Hkpcm{."o cz] $\beta_{mno} \stackrel{4"}{\sim}$ _''i kxgu''y g"o quv''hngn{''r cy " cpf "y g"o kf f ng"dky''ku''ej qugp" ceeqtf kpi n{0'Uko knctn{."c"o gvtke" f gr gpf gpv' qp" eqttgncvqt" qwr wi'hqt'7/dky'r gtkqf u'ecp''dg" eqo r wgf ''y j gp''y g''qdugtxcvkqp''kpvgtxcn'ku''7/dky'r gtkqf 0'

4.3.1 Results and Discussions

Vj g"eqttgrcvkqp" hkngt" v{r g"f go qf wrcvqt" i kxgu" pgct" qr vko wo "r gthqto cpeg" hqt" ERHUM' f go qf wrcvkqp0'Hki wtg"6042"kmwutcvgu'vj g'r gthqto cpeg"qh'ERHUM'u{uvgo "wpf gt"vgrgo gvtke" uvcpf ctf u. "y kj "cp"qdugtxcvkqp"kpvgtxcn'qh"3/dkv'f wtcvkqp0'Vj g"r gthqto cpeg"ku"hqwpf "vq"dg" ucvkuhcevqt { "y kj "c"eqttgrcvkqp"hkngt"dcugf "f go qf wrcvqt0'



Figure 4.20: (a) PSD of the transmitted signal, (b) BER vs SNR performance. correlation receiver ht?; 822'J | .'he?4622'J | .'hf?52'J | .'V?54'uco r mu 'T?522dr u.'j?204.'P?322220 Htqo ''y g''uko wncvkqpu''r gthqto gf.''y g''hqmqy kpi ''y gtg''qdugtxgf <''

*c+'Ghhgev'qh'xct { kpi 'o qf wncvkqp'kpf gz<'Kp''qtf gt 'vq''uwwf { 'vj g''ghhgev'qh'xct { kpi 'o qf wncvkqp'' kpf gz ''qp''vj g''DGT ''r gthqto cpeg''qh''vj g''tgegkxgt. 'vj g''vgngo gvtke''u { uvgo ''y cu''uko wncvgf ''y kyj '' j ? 207''cv''vj g''uco g''f cvc''tcvg0'Vj g''DGT ''r gthqto cpeg''y cu''hqwpf ''vq''dg''uko knct''hqt''UP T ''qh'' r tcevkecn'' kpvgtguv' cu'' ecp'' dg'' uggp'' kp'' Hki 0440' ''Htqo '' yj g'' cdqxg'' qdugtxcvkqpu.'' kv'' ecp'' dg'' eqpenwf gf ''yj cv''wpnkmg''c''ERHUM''tgegkxgt''dcugf ''qp''F O 4.''yj g''r gthqto cpeg''qh''eqttgncvkqp'' tgegkxgt''ku'kpf gr gpf gpv'qh'xctkcvkqpu'kp''o qf wncvkqp'kpf gz''j 0'



Figure 4.21: BER performance of telemetry system (a) h=0.2 (b) h=0.5. correlation receiver hi?; 822'J | .'he?4622'J | .'V?54''uco r ngu.'T?522dr u.'P?322220

Dgulf gu."kpetgcug"kp"j "cv'y g"uco g"f cvc"tcvg"tguwngf "kp"c"uko wncpgqwu"kpetgcug"kp"y g" dcpf/y kf y 'tgs wktgo gpv0"

"

*d+"Ghlgev"qh"xct{kpi "f cvc/tcvg<"Kp"qtf gt"vq"uwvf {"yj g"ghlgev"qh"xct{kpi "f cvc"tcvg"qp"yj g" DGT"r gthqto cpeg"qh"yj g"eqttgrcvkqp"tgegkxgt."yj g"uco g"tgegkxgt."y kj "cp"qdugtxcvkqp" kpvgtxcn"qh"3/dkv"f wtcvkqp."y cu"uko wrcvgf "cv"I UO "uvcpf ctf u."cpf "y cu"hqwpf "vq"i kxg"pq" gttqtu" hqt" P ? 32222" dku0' Vj wu." wprkmg" yj g" ERHUM' tgegkxgt" dcugf " qp" FO 4." yj g" r gthqto cpeg"qh"eqttgrcvkqp"tgegkxgtu"ku"pqv'chhgevgf "d{"erkemu"cpf "yi wu."uj qy u"uki pkhecpv' ko r tqxgo gpv'y kj "kpetgcug"kp"f cvc"tcvg0"

*e+" Ghłgev' qh' xct { kpi "qdugtxcvkqp/kpvgtxcn<" kp" qtf gt" vq" uwuf { "y g" r gthqto cpeg" qh" y g" tgegkxgt" y ky "xct { kpi "qdugtxcvkqp" kpvgtxcn "y g"eqttgrcvkqp" tgegkxgt" y cu"uko wrcvgf "y ky " qdugtxcvkqp" kpvgtxcnu" qh' 5/" cpf "7/dk/" f wtcvkqpu=" wpf gt" vgrgo gvtke" uvcpf ctf u0' Vj g" DGT" r gthqto cpeg" qh'' y g"tgegkxgt." y wu"qdvckpgf "ku"r rqwgf "kp"Hki wtg"60440'Cu"ku"gxkf gpv"htqo " y g"hki wtg." y g'r gthqto cpeg" ko r tqxgu"cu'' y g"qdugtxcvkqp" kpvgtxcni"ku"kpetgcugf ''q''5/" cpf ''7/" dk/f wtcvkqpu. 'tgur gevkxgn{0'</p>



Figure 4.22: BER performance of correlation receiver with (a) 3-bit (b) 5-bit, observation interval. hi?; 822'J | .'he?4622'J | .'V?54'uco r ngu.'T?522dr u.'J ?204.'P?322220'

4.4 Zero- crossing based demodulation technique

Vj g"dmem'f kci tco "qh"yj g"| gtq/etquukpi "dcugf "eqj gtgpv"O UM'f go qf wncvqt "ku"uj qy p"kp" Hki wtg"60450'Vj g"u{uvgo "ku"dcukecm{"o cf g"wr "qh"c"r j cug"f gvgevqt "hqmqy gf "d{"c"ecttkgt" cpf " enqem' tgeqxgt { " cpf " f gekukqp" uvci gu0' Vj g" tgegkxgf " uki pcn' r^*t+ " - " n^*t+ " chvgt " pqkug" nko kkpi . "ku"hgf "vq"c"| gtq/etquukpi "f gvgevqt "EF +y j kej "i gpgtcvgu"c"ugs wgpeg"qh"r qukkxg" kor wngu" cv" ku" qwr w0' Kp" qtf gt" vq" tgcnk g" c" \ EF." qpg" y qwrf " j ctf/nko kv" y g" kpr wv" y cxghqto."f khhgtgpvkcvg" vq" ceegpwcvg" y g" | gtq/etquukpi "r qkpvu" cpf "r cuu" y tqwi j " c"hwn y cxg" tgevkhkgt" vq" gnko kpcvg" pgi cvkxg" r wngu'f wg" vq" pgi cvkxg/i qkpi " | gtq" etquukpi u" cu'u j qy p kp" Hki wtg" 5080'

Vj g"tguwncpv"uki pcn"ku"yj gp"my /r cuu"hkngtgf "cpf "kpvgi tcvgf "qxgt"c"dkv"r gtkqf "vq"r tqf weg" cp"qwr wv"r tqr qtvkqpcn"vq" yj g"kpuvcpvcpgqwu"uki pcn"r j cug0'Vj gqtgvkecm{."uco r ngu"qh"yj g" ceewo wrcvgf "uki pcn"r j cug" cv" gcej "| gtq" etquukpi "eqwrf "j cxg" dggp" qdvckpgf "d{"f ktgevn{" kpvgi tcvkpi "yj g"\ EF "qwr w0'J qy gxgt."yj ku"y qwrf "gpcdng"qpg" vq"npqy "yj g"r j cug"xcnwgu" qpn{"y j gtg" yj g"| gtq" etquukpi u"qeewt0'Cu"y kn" dg"gzr rckpgf "dgmy ."o kf/dkv"cpf "gpf/dkv" kpuvcpvcpgqwu"r j cug"xcnwgu"ctg" pggf gf "hqt"emeni'cpf "ecttkgt" tgeqxgt {0'C"my /r cuu"hkngt" *NRH+"ecuecf gf "y kj "yj g"\ EF "y km"r tqxkf g"yj g"r j cug"xcnwg" cv"cp{ "kpuvcpv'qxgt" yj g"dkv" r gtkqf 0'Vj g"gpf/dkv'uco r rg"ku"wugf "hqt"yj g"f gekukqp"cpf "yj g"o kf/dkv'xcnwg."vqi gyj gt"y kj " yj g"gpf/dkv'xcnwg."d{ "yj g"emeni'cpf "ecttkgt" tgeqxgt {"uci g0'



Figure 4.23: ZCD based non-coherent CPFSK demodulator.

Vj g'| gtq/etquukpi "dmeni"kp"vj g"cdqxg"hki wtg"ku"ko r ngo gpvgf "cu"uj qy p"kp"Hki wtg"dgmy 0'C" eqj gtgpv"ko r ngo gpvcvkqp"qh"Hki wtg"6045"j cu"cntgcf { "dggp"f kuewuugf "kp"Ugevkqp"5050"Vj g" tgegkxgt" kp" Hki wtg" 6045" qr gtcvgu" pqp/eqj gtgpvn{0' Kp" vj ku" ecug." ecttkgt" tgeqxgt { "ku" pqv" pgeguuct { "cpf "vj g"f gekukqp"y km'dg"dcugf "qp"c"eqo r ctkuqp"qh"vy q"o gcuwtgf "r j cug"uco r ngu" htqo "vj g"tgegkxgf "uki pcn="pco gn{. "qpg"cv'vj g"uvctv'qh"vj g"dkv'r gtkqf "cpf "vj g"q j gt"cv'vj g"gpf " qh'vj g"dkv'r gtkqf 0'C "f gekukqp"y km'dg"o cf g"d{ "nqqnkpi "cv'vj g"f ktgevkqp"qh'vj g"r j cug"ej cpi g"

Vj g"pqp/eqj gtgpv"\ EF "dcugf "ERHUM"f go qf wrcvqt"ecp"dg"uggp"cu"f gtkxcvkxg"qh"vj g"ercuu" qh"ERHUM"f go qf wrcvqtu"f kuewuugf "kp"Ugevkqp"604. 'y j gtg"y g"wug"\ EF "dcugf "pqp/eqj gtgpv" HO "f go qf wrcvkqp"uej go g. "hqmqy gf "d{ "f gekukqp"o gvj qf "40'

"

Vj g" empemi' tgeqxgt {" ku" cej kgxgf " d {" c" r tqeguu" uko krct " vq" y cv" vugf " kp" y g" eqj gtgpv" ko r ngo gpvcvkqp" f kuevuugf "kp"Ugevkqp"5050'Empemi'tgeqxgt {" ku"cej kgxgf " d {" vukpi " c" r gcmi' ugctej "cri qtkj o 0'Kk'vugu''y tgg"r j cug "uco r ngu<'y q" o kf/dks''uco r ngu'htqo " y q" eqpugevvkxg" dku" cpf " cp" gpf/dks'' uco r ng" dgy ggp" y go 0'Eqpukf gtkpi " y g" r quukdkrks{ " y cv' y g" r j cug" vtclgevqt { 'tgncvkxg''q''y g" ecttkgt "r j cug" j cu"c" mecn'o czko vo "*qt" o kpko vo +"cv' y g" gpf " qh'c" dks''r gtkqf " *y ku" j cr r gpu" y j gpgxgt" c" ej cpi g" kp" y g" tgegkxgf " dkpct { "u { o dqn' qeevtu +." y g" cni qtkj o " eqo r ctgu" y g" f khrgtgpegu" kp" r j cug" dgy ggp" y tgg" uco r ngu" vq" f gvgto kpg" y g" vko kpi "gttqt0"

4.4.1 Implementation issues

"

Vj g" kuuwgu" kpxqnxgf " kp" yj g" ko r ngo gpvcvkqp" qh" c" pqp/eqj gtgpv" \ EF " dcugf " ERHUM" f go qf wncvqt "ctg"uco g"cu"yj qug"kp"yj g"ko r ngo gpvcvkqp"qh"c"eqj gtgpv" \ EF "dcugf "ERHUM" f go qf wncvqt."gzegr v'yj cv"ecttkgt "cpf "enqeni'tgeqxgt"ctg"pqv'tgs wktgf "kp"yj ku"ecug0'Vj wu "cm" yj g" kuuwgu" f kuewuugf " kp" ugevkqp" 50504" j qnf " vtwg" kp" yj ku" ecug" cu" y gm0'Vj g" qpn{ " qyj gt" f khetgpeg"dgw ggp"c"eqj gtgpv'cpf "pqp/eqj gtgpv'ko r ngo gpvcvkqp"dgeqo gu"gxkf gpv"kp"yj g" f gekukqp"uvci g0'J gtg"yj g"f gekukqp" y kn"dg"dcugf "qp"c"eqo r ctkuqp"qh"y q"o gcuwtgf "r j cug" uco r ngu"htqo "yj g"tgegkxgf "uki pcn="pco gn{ ."qpg"cv"yj g"uvctv"qh"yj g"dkv'r gtkqf "cpf "yj g" qyj gt" cv' yj g" gpf " qh" yj g" kpr w"dk/uvtgco " uj qy p"kp"hki wtg." yj g"f gekukqp"ku" cmgp"cu"uj qy p" dgny 0"



Figure 4.24: Decision making in a ZCD based demodulator, using phase information at integrator output (fc=1500 Hz, fd=600 Hz, h=0.5, fs=27 kHz, N=10)"

Cu"o gpvkqpgf "kp"ugevkqp"606."vj g"pqp/eqj gtgpv"\ EF "dcugf "ERHUM'f go qf wrcvqt"ecp"dg" uggp"cu"f gtkxcvkxg"qh"vj g"ercuu"qh"ERHUM'f go qf wrcvqtu"f kuewuugf "kp"Ugevkqp"604."y j gtg" y g'wug'\ EF 'dcugf ''pqp/eqj gtgpv'HO 'f go qf wrcvkqp''uej go g.'hqmqy gf ''d{ 'f gekukqp''o gy qf '' 40'Gxgt { ''o qf wrcvkpi ''ngxgn'y km'eqttgur qpf ''vq''c''egtvckp''pwo dgt''qh''| gtq/etquukpi u''qxgt''c'' dk/r gtkqf ''cpf ''xkeg''xgtuc0'Mpqy kpi ''y g''pwo dgt''qh''| gtq/etquukpi u''qxgt''c''u{o dqn''r gtkqf.'' y g''o qf wrcvkpi ''ngxgn'ecp''dg''f gvgto kpgf ''cu''uj qy p''kp''Hki wtg''60460'

4.4.2 Results and Discussions

"

11

••

Tghgttkpi "vq"ugevkqp"6040804."y g"npqy "y cv"FO4"y kj "| gtq/etquukpi "f gvgevqt"dcugf "HO" f go qf wrcvqt"i kxgu"y g"dguv'r gthqto cpeg0'J gpeg."y g"r gthqto cpeg"qh"| gtq/etquukpi "dcugf " f go qf wrcvqt" ku" uwr gtkqt" vq" HO "f kuetko kpcvqt" dcugf "f go qf wrcvqtu" cpf "eqo r ctcdrg" vq" eqttgrcvkqp"hkngt"dcugf "f go qf wrcvqtu0'Hki wtg"6047"r myu'ku"DGT"r gthqto cpeg0'



Figure 4.25: BER performance of non-coherent ZCD based receiver hu?; 822'J | .'he?4622'J | .'V?54''uco r ngu.'T?522dr u'j?204.'P?322220

Chapter 5 Summary

5.1 Summary

"

Kp"yj ku"yj guku."y g"cpcn{| gf "xctkqwu"ERHUM"f go qf wrcykqp"uej go gu"cpf "eqo r ctgf "yj gtg" r gthqto cpeg"y kj 'tgur gev'vq"DGT "cpf "ko r ngo gpycykqp"eqo r ngzkx{0Kp'Ej cr vgt"4.'uej go gu" hqt"r gthqto kpi "ERHUM"f go qf wrcykqp" y gtg"f kuewuugf 0'Y g" yj gp"cpcn{| gf" yj g" ur gevtcn" ej ctcevgtkurkeu"qh" yj g"ERHUM'uki pcn0'Kp"Ej cr vgt"5."eqj gtgpv"f go qf wrcykqp"uej go gu"hqt" ERHUM'y gtg"f kuewuugf 0'

Kp"Ej cr vgt "6." xctkqwu" pqp/eqj gtgpv' f go qf wrcvkqp" uej go gu" y gtg" kpxguvki cvgf "hqt" y g" f go qf wrcvkqp"qh"ERHUM'uki pcn/0'KV y cu"qdugtxgf "y cv' y qwi j "pqp/qr vko cn" y ku"ercuu"qh" o gy qf u" ku" hct" uko r ngt " vq" ko r ngo gpv" y cp" y g" eqpxgpvkqpcn" cpf " qr vko cn" eqj gtgpv' f go qf wrcvkqp" eqo dkpgf " y ky " Xksgtdk" Cri qtky o 0' Dgukf gu." f gr gpf kpi " qp" y g" u{ uvgo " ur gekhecvkqpu" uvej "cu"dcpf / y kf y ."r qy gt." cpf "tgs wktgf "DGT" r gthqto cpeg." c"lwf kekqwu" ugrgevkqp"htqo "co qpi uv'y g'i kxgp"uej go gu"ecp"dg"o cf g'vq'i kxg'y g"f guktgf "qweqo g." cv'c" tgf wegf "eqo r ngzkv{0'Vj g"pqp/eqj gtgpv'ERHUM'f go qf wrcvkqp"uej go g'f kuewuugf "kp"ugevkqp" 604'i kxgu"ucvkuhcevqt { 'r gthqto cpeg"cv'f ghgpug" ygngo gvt { 'uvcpf ctf u"cpf "ecp"dg'wugf "hqt" y g" uco g0' Eqttgrevkqp" hkngt" dcugf " pqp/eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp" uej go g" i kxgu" ucvkuhcevqt { " r gthqto cpeg" cv'I UO " uvcpf ctf u"kp" cp" CY I P "ej cppgn" cpf " cv' o quv' qh" y g" ygngo gvt { 'uvcpf ctf u"cyf crg so quv' qh" y g" ygngo gvt { 'uvcpf ctf u"cyf "hqt" y g" uvcpf ctf u"cpf "ecp"dg'wugf "hqt cpeg" cv'ur ceg'ygngo gvt { 'uvcpf ctf u"cpf "ecp"dg'wugf "hqt" y g" uvcpf ctf u"cyf cyf o quv' qh" y g" ygngo gvt { 'uvcpf ctf u"cyf cpg o g" i kxgu'ucvkuhcevqt { 'r gthqto cpeg" cv'ur ceg'ygngo gvt { 'uvcpf ctf u"cpf "ecp"dg'wugf "hqt" y g" uvcpf og 0"

5.2 Possible Future Extensions

Vj g"r quukdng"ueqr g"qh"hwwtg"gz vgpukqp"kp"yj ku"hkgrf "nkgu"kp"yj g"ctgc"qh"f gxgrqr kpi "cpf" kpxguvki cvkpi " pqp/eqj gtgpv' f go qf wrcvkqp" uej go gu" hqt" ERHUM' uki pcnu" y kj " r ctvkcn' tgur qpug"r tg/o qf wrcvkpi "hkngtu." cu" qwt" y qtm'j cu" dggp"r tko ctkn{ " hqewugf " qp" kpvgi tcn' tgur qpug'uki pcnu0'Uwej 'u{ uvgo u'y km'pggf 'vq'f gxkug'o qtg'tqdwuv'vgej pks wgu'vq'o kki cvg'yj g" ghhgev'qh'kpvgt/u{ o dqn'kpvgthgtgpeg0"" Cpqyj gt" kpygtguvkpi " ctgc" hqt" hwwtg" gz vgpukqp" nkgu" kp" yj g" hkgrf " qh" cf cr vkxg" ERHUM' uki pcnkpi 0'F guki pkpi "pqp/eqj gtgpv'f go qf wrcvkqp"uej go gu"vj cv'y qwrf "cf cr vkxgn{ "o qf kh{" yj go ugnxgu" y kj " xct{kpi " o qf wrcvkqp" kpf gz." o wuv' dg" tgcm{ " ej cmgpi kpi 0' Vj g" kuuwgu" kpxqnxgf 'kp"vj ku'o ki j v'dg'uwej "cu<f gvgevkqp"qh'ej cpi g'kp"o qf wrcvkqp"kpf gz."cf cr vkxg'hkngt" f guki p."""cf cr vkxg" y tguj qnf kpi " kp"f gekukqp" drqem" cpf "kh"pggf " dg." uy kej kpi "htqo " qpg" f go qf wrcvkqp"uej go g'vq"cpqyj gt"f go qf wrcvkqp"uej go g."vj cv'i kxgu" ko r tqxgf 'r gthqto cpeg" cv'o qf khkgf 'ur gekhkecvkqpu0'

- "
- "

REFERENCE

-]3_" Hqpugmc."IO'R.:)P qprkpgct"eqpvkpwqwu'r j cug'ht gs wgpe{"uj khv'ng{kpi }"IEEE Trans.,
 3; ; 30'EQO/5; , r r 0'3695/36: 30'
-]4_" O 0'I. Rgrej cv." õVj g" cwqeqtt grcvkqp" hvpevkqp" cpf "r qy gt "ur gevt vo "qh" REO 1HO "
- " y kj " tcpf qo " dkpct { " o qf wrcvkpi " y cxghqto u.ö" IEEE Trans. Space Electron. Telem., r r 05; /66. 'O ct0'3; 860'
-]5_" Cwrkp." V0" cpf " Uwpf dgti ." E0Y 0" õERO/Cp" Ghhelgpv" Eqpuxcpv" Cor rkwrf g"
 " Oqf wrcvkqp"Uej go g.ö"*Int. J. Satellite Commun.*, "xqr0'4."rr 0'383/3: 8."Ugr vgo dgt."
 " 3; : 40'
-]6_" Cwrkp." V0" cpf " Uwpf dgti ." E0Y 0" õO kpko wo " Gwerkf gcp" F kuxcpeg" cpf " Rqy gt"
- "Ur gevt wo "hqt" c" Encuu" qh' Uo qqyi gf "Rj cug" O qf wncvkqp" Eqf gu" y kj "Eqpuvcpv"
 "Gpxgnqr g.ö'*IEEE Trans. Commun.*, 'xqn0/EQO/52.'r r 0/3943/394; .'Lwn{.'3; : 40'
-]7_" I ". F0'Hqtpg{."It0"-Vj g"Xkgtdk"cni qtkj o .ö"Proc. IEEE, vol. 61, pp. 268-278, Mar. 1973.
- [8_" U0'Rcuwr cy { ."õO kpko wo "Uj khv'Mg{kpi <'C"ur gevtcm{ "ghhkekgpv'o qf wrcvkqp\$."IEEE Communications Magazine."Xqr0/39."r r 0/36"/44."3; 9; 0'
-]9_" MO'Hgj gt."õO qf go u"hqt"go gti kpi "f ki kxcn"egmwrct" o qdkrg"tcf kq"u{uvgo u\$."IEEE Transactions on VehicularTechnology."Xqr0XV/62."r r 0577/587."3; ; 30'
-]: _" [0N0J wcpi .'M0F 0Hcp"cpf 'ECE0J wcpi .õC 'hwm{ "f ki kcn'pqp/eqj gtgpv'cpf "eqj gtgpv'
- " I OUM'tgegkxgt"ctej kgewtg"y kj "lqkpv'u{o dqn'vko kpi "gttqt"cpf "htgs wgpe{"qhhugv"
- " guvko cvkqp\$."*IEEE Transactions on Vehicular Technology*."Xqr0/XV/6; ."rr0': 85"/
- " : 95.''42220'
-]; _" T0Rtcucf .''Y 0'O qj t''cpf ''Y 0'Mqpj cwugt."*Third Generation Mobile Communication* Systems.''Dquvqp.''Ctvgej ''J qwug.''42220'
-]32_" V0'Tcrrcrqtv."*Wireless Communications: Principles and Practice*, Pgy "Lgtug{"
 " Rtgpvkeg'J cm'42240'

..

]33_" [0' Nk" U0' O 0' I qrf y cuugt." O 0' D{uvtqo." R0' J gte| hgrf." õI gpgtcvkqp" qh" O UM"
" O qf wrcvgf "O krrko gvgt" y cxg" Uvd/ecttlgt" hqt" Tcf kq" Qxgt" Hkdgt" Cr r rkecvkqpu.ö"

```
" Ftgzgn'Wpkxgtukx{.'Rj krcf grr j kc.''42250'
```

-]34_" Y 0\ j wcpi ." Y 0C0Mt| {o kgp." R0C0I qwf." õVtgmku/eqf gf " ERHUM" cpf " uqh/
 f gekukqp"hggf dcemigs wchk cvkqp"hqt"o ketq/egmwct "y ktgnguu"cr r necvkqpu.ö^{""}Springer Netherlands."Engineering."xqnB."pq06.'F ge"3; ; 60'
-]35_" Uqqmy cp" Mko ." P co lwpi " Ej q" cpf " [qpi/J y cp" Ngg." õCf cr vkxg" ERHUM'
 " O qf wrcvkqp" hqt "Rqy gt "Nkpg" Eqo o wpkecvkqpu.ö" *IEEE Trans. Commun*0" xqr067."
 " rr (843: /3452. 'Qev03; ; 90'
-]36_" Ctc." W'cpf "J qtcp." W'D0" õF gxgnqr o gpv" qh" c" P gy "O qf wncwqp" Ucpf ctf " hqt"
 " Vgngo gvt {" U{uvgo u.ö" NMSU Klipsch School of Electrical and Computer Engineering Technical Report Series, Dec. 1996.

]37_" Cpf gtuqp"I0"Cwdp"V0"cpf "Uwpf dgti "E0G0"Digital Phase Modulation."Rngpwo "
" Rtguu."P gy '[qtm'3; : 80'

-]38_" Cwrkp. 'V0'T {f dgem'P 0''cpf 'Uwpf dgti .'E0Y 0''õEqpvkpwqwu'Rj cug'O qf wrcvkqp/Rctv'
 'KK'Rctvkcn''T gur qpug''Uki pcrkpi .ö"*IEEE Trans. Commun.*.''xqr0'EQO/4; .''r r 0'432/
 '' 447.'O ctej .''3; : 30'
- [39_" Cwrkp." V0" cpf " Uwpf dgti ." E0Y 0" õEqpvkpwqwu" Rj cug" O qf wrcvkqp/Rctv" Kë Hwrn"
 " Tgur qpug"Uki pcrkpi .ö"*IEEE Trans. Commun.*."xqr0/EQO/4; ."r r 0'3; 8/42; ."O ctej ."
 " 3; : 30'
-]3: _" Cwrkp. "V0"cpf "Uwpf dgti . "E0Y 0"õQp"yj g"O kpko wo "G werkf gcp"F kuvcpeg"hqt"c "Encuu"
 " qh" Uki pcn" Ur ceg" Eqf gu.ö" *IEEE Trans. Inform. Theory*. "xqrf0' KV/4: . "rr 0' 65/77."
 " Lcpwct {."3; : 40'
-]3; _" O 0' I 0' Rgnej cv." T. E0' F cxku." cpf "O 0' D0' Nwpy!." õEqj gtgpv' f go qf wrcykqp" qh'
 " eqpvkpwqwu'r j cug"dkpct { "HUM'uki pcnu.ö"kp"*Proc. Int. Telemetry Conf.*, Y cuj kpi vqp."
 " F 0E0''3; 930'
-]42_" F gDwf c."õEqj gtgpv''f go qf wncvkqp"qp"htgs wgpe{/uj khv''ng{kpi "y kj "my "f gxkcvkqp"
 tcvkq.ö"*IEEE Trans. Commun.* *Eqpekug"Rcr gt+."xqn0'EQO/42, rr 0'64; /657, Lwpg"
 " 3; 94."
-]43_" I. Rgrej cv'cpf ''U0'N0'Cf co u. ''õP qp/eqj gtgpv'f gvgevkqp ''qh'eqpvkpwqwu''r j cug''dkpct { "
 HUMö'kp''*Proc. Int. Conf. Communications.* O qpvtgcr0'ROS (Ecpcf c''.''3; 930')

-]44_" Y (R0'Qudqtp"cpf "O (D0'Nwpyl ."õEqj gtgpv'cpf "pqpeqj gtgpv'f gvgevkqp"qh'ERHUM\$." *IEEE Trans. on Communications.* "Xqt0'EQO/44. 'r r 03245/3258."3; 960'
-]45_" $\$ uqnx.'C0cpf "'Rqni ct.'Xcukng''Dqvc.'õ Uko r nkhkgf "F go qf wncukqp''O gy qf u''qh''ERHUM'
- "Uki pcnu" Rgthqto cpegu" cpf "F ki kxcn' Korngo gpvcvkqp" Curgevu.ö" Rj F "y guku."
 "Eqo o wpkecvkqpu'F gr v0"Vgej pkecn'Wpkx0Tqo cpkc."42250'
-]46_" Gtke" UO' Qwq." cpf "Rj ktkr "NO' F g" Ngqp." õF ki kcn' ERHUM' Vtcpuo kwgt" cpf "P qp/
 eqj gtgpv" Tgegkxgt I" F go qf wrcvqt" Ko r ngo gpvcvkqp.ö" NMSU Center for Space Telemetry and Telecommunications Technical Report Series, Dec. 1996.
-]47_" O kpg"Mcmcp."cpf "Hg| c"Mgtguvgekq"I nv."õ\ gtq/Etquukpi "Dcugf "F go qf wrcvkqp"qh"
 " O kpko wo "Uj khv"Mg{kpi .ö"*Turk J Elec Engin*."xqnB3."pq04."42250'
-]48_" Dqd" Y cwqp."õHUM<"Uki pcni"cpf "F go qf wrcvkqp.ö" WJ Tech-note."Xqn9."pq0'7."
 " Ugr vgo dgt iQevqdgt.'3; : 20T gr tkpvgf "kp'42230'
-]49_" Mctko " J co kf kcp." õEnqugf " Hqto " qh" y g" Rqy gt" ur gevtcn' f gpuks{" qh' O/ct {"
 ERHUM'O qf wrcskqp.ö'Computers Elect. Engg Xqr042. 'P q05.'r r 047; /493.'3; ; 60'
-]4: _" Uko qp. "O 0M0'cpf "F kxukret."F 0"õO cz ko wo /rkngrkj qqf "Drqeni'F gvgevkqp"qh"P qp/
 eqj gtgpv'Eqpvkpvqvu'Rj cug'O qf wrcvkqp.ö"*IEEE Transactions on Communications*."
 " Lcp03; ; 50'

"

"